SARE 2297 Application of PAN AMER™
for 2 non-standard oil units and
—— 2 unorthodox oil well locations.
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GOVERNOR
CEOWIN 1.. MECHEM
CHATRMAN

State of Netw Wexica
@il tonszthattou Commigsion

STATE GEOLOGIST

LAND COMMISSIONER
K. $. JOHHNY WALKER

A. L. oOYED AR,

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

WMEMBER
P. 0. BOX 878
July 13, 1961
Re: CASE NO._____ 2287
Mr. Guy Busll ORDER NO.___ R~2028 :
pan American Petroleum Corporstion ‘ i
Box 1410 APPLICANT: | i
Port Worth, Temas _pan Amaxican Patroleum COXP.
Dear Sir: =

_ Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

41 Rt o

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC__ =
Artesia OCC

rAztec ocC
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OTHER Nr. Charles C. Spann (For El Paso Products)
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ML 1961, at Santa P= 355 Sexigo, Defore Daniel 8. Nutterx,
'wmy appointed by the Oil Conserxvation Commission of
i Now Memieo, Rsriiuaaicter referred to as the “Commissiom,” in
h'muamnuoemmmmmm-

>

HOW, on thim _13th day of July, 1961, the Commission, a
heing mm considered the application, the
sdduced, and the recommandations of the Examiner,

" Daniel 8. Fmttayx, and being fally advised in the premises,

j‘z FEEDE:

i 1) That dwe public notice hevirg besn given =23 Feguired by
Em,mmggmjﬁmammmmmjm
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. plus )
,ummmnsamw/zafuumumm
| Hoxrth houndaxy of Zots 3, 4 and §,

_ {3) what ths ipiicant further seeks parmiss
1umj¢m'¢'hun.tnummmuu

fo3t fxom the Sowth line and 335 feet from the West line of said

Section 17, to whiech well the above-deseribed non-standsrd oil

| prozwtion wmmit would be dedicated.

{4) 7hat inassuch as the ¢oil well location erowds only
' sereage owmed by the applicant, appwoval of the subject spplica-
iuoawuxmm:mnunmu.
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CASE No. 2297

order No. R-2020

(3) That the applicant further proposes to locate its Prank
L. Wood Well No. 1 at an wmnowthodox location in the Cha Cha-Gallwp

01l POoOi 990 ZTeet IiTum T SGuEth 1ine and £852 Zast Zyo= tha Rast

" line of said Sectiom 17.

(5} That said Frank L. Wood Well No. 1 will serve as the
-nLt well for a 108.l14-acre non-standard oil proration wnit in
mme-a-azza;czzrczz::m-uswhgmmmm
. Case Neo. 2318.

(7} That the spplicant's reguest for the establishment of

,-«.1mmu1mnmmtmmmmu-p

041 Pool has becoms 0Ot by reason of the order entered in Case

i No. 33“.

(1) That a $7.31-acre non-standard oll proration umit

r in :
immm—axmonmxmumgofma.cmsnsn—,
fuaau. Towmship 29 North, Range 14 West, RNPX¥, Ssn Juaa County,

e Nemaes, pius the £/3 of that wertiean of the San Juan River

;‘m11ymutbme£uidmton17 and along the North
"houndaxy of Lots 3, 4 and $ is haredy established,

{(2) That in the event it is &stermined by an eoffisial

_Fe-survey, of otherwise, That ibe acxeass in s5i2 poorstian mmie
1 48 greatex or samller than 57.31 acres, mmtohtuoeam

}toummtm;mmuthcm.

(3) That the applicant, Pan Ameriecan Petroleum eorpo:at.ton.
uwmwmxumjom~vmn.
" at an unowthodex location in ssid pool 1415 feet from the South
. line and 335 fest from the Wast line of said Sectica 17, to which

nllthWMmtlehW

{4) mmmuumwmmamjomx

fm*w-nm.cmxmmmmxotoawmzcn

‘v

mmmeumxummumamtmua

(3) 7That the applioant is bewedy authorized to loecats its
i Feamk L. ¥Wood Well No. 1 at an unerthodox logation in the Cha Cha-:
amoummmmmmuummmmm
Rmst line of said Section 17. 7The 108.l14-secre non-standard oil

xm—uwwwmmmmn. 2318
j}-mxumtoaudun.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cawse is retained for the
motmmmumce-unouuymm
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BEFORE THE
0IiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
June 7, 1961

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

)
}
Application of Pan American Petroleum )
Corporation for two non-standard oil ) Case 2297
proration units and UW unorthodox oil )
well locations, San Juan County, )
New Mexico. )

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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- BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, Now Mexico

|
E June 7, 1961

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF:

PHONE CH 3.45691

‘ Application of Pan American Petroleum Cor-

)

)

)
poration for two non-standard oil proration )
units and two unorthodox oil well locations, )
‘ San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in )]
| the above-styled cause, seeks the establish- )
ment of a 46.7h-acre non-standard oil prora- )
tion unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool con- )
sisting of the E/2 NE/4 SE/4 of Section 17, )
Townshio 29 North, Range 14 West, San Juan )
County, New Mexico, plus 20.73 acres in Lot )}
8 of said Section 17 and 6.01 acres lying )
; North of the mid-channel of the San Juan J
i River and along the South boundary of that )
portion of said Lot 8 included in the unit, )
)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

)

Case 2297

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Said unit is to be dedicated to the Frank L.
Wood Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location

990 feet from the South line and 660 feet from
the East line of said Section 17. Applicant
further seeks the establishment of a 57.31-
acre non-standard oil proration unit in said

]
A

| pool consisting of Lots 3, 4 and 5 of said

f Section 17 plus the S/2 of that portion of

| the San Juan River channel lying in the W/2

| of said Section 17 and along the North bound-
ary of Lots 3, 4 and 5. Said unit is to be
dedicated to the Navajo Tribal "G® Well No. 8
at an unorthodox location 1415 feet from the
South line and 235 feet from the West line of
said Seection 17.

DEARNLEY-MEIE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please,

The first case this morning will be Case 2297.

! - ; MR. MORRIS: Application of Pan American Petroleum

Corporation for two non-standard oill proration units and two

AR n Y
SO R R

TR e

unorthodox oil well locations, San Juan County, New Mexico.

2

l
PHINE CH 3-6491

uwn  WIMTER: We would like to ask for appearances in

this case.

MR. BUELL: For Pan American, Guy Buell. |

% MR. SPANN: My name is Charles C. Spann of Grantham, é

| Spann & Sanchez, in the Bank of New Mexico Building, Albuquerque,

annearing for El1 Paso Natural Gas Products Company, and also

| John Mason, attorney from El Paso, is here appearing for the
{ Products Company.

Before you call the hearing to order in this case, I would t

like to make a motion, if I may, after all the other appearances

are in.

MR. NUTTER: Are there other appearances for 2297?

MR. SPANN: At this time, Mr. Nutter, I would like to

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

state that El Paso Products Company has, this morning, filed an
application to force-pool certain aéreage into é proration unit
i which includes some of the land that is involved in the present
—~— E application. Since that application will have to be heard ir the
ordinary course, and notice published, I would like to move that |

- —the presentapplication be continu il such time as notice
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-66%7

ALBUQUERQUE, NE'W MEXICO

PAGE U

can be given of the present application and then the present
case be consolidated with the E1 Paso case and an order ulti-
mately issued which will dispose of both cases.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Spann, 1 understand thatEl Paso has
actually filed the application with the Commission--

MR. SPANN: Yes, sir.

MR, NUTTER: =~ to force certain acreage?

MR, SPANN: Yes, sir, it includes some of the acreage
in the Pan American,

MR. NUTTER: Does it include acreage in both of the
non-standard units sought by Pan American?

MR, SPANN: No, just the one. The acreage in the
Southeast Quarter of Section 17. )

MR. NUTTER: Southeast Quarter of Section 17, Your
motion is to continue Pan Americant's application in its entirety
as regards both non-standard units?

MR. SPANN: Well, I couldntt properly, perhaps, object
to proceeding on the other non-standard unit. I would like,
certainly, that the hearing on the non-standard unit which
involves the same acreage that's involved in our application be
continued, yes, sir,
the Bxaminer. Pan Am =

-
 roaau a1mci Luan =4

fale

strenuously opposed to a continuation, either in whole or in

ini s n alidity to the

®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In

FHONE CHN 3-6491

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 5

motion. 1t simply appsars to be a delay for delay's sake alone. |
I think it would be completely proper for the Commission to hear
our case here today and in the course of events, when El Paso's

application is heard, then the Commissicn can have both anplica-

tions before them and properly make their decision. In my

cpinisn i+ will simply be a delay for delay's sake,
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Buell, do I understand you correctly

that you have no objection to the Commission considering both

cases, the one that's under consideration here today as well as {
the one that will be pending as a resﬁlt of the application filedl
by El Paso for the forced pooling proceeding? You have no ob-
jection to the Commission considering both of those cases at

the same time?

MR, BUFLL: Frankly, I don't feel that I could properly
object, but I don't believe after the Commission hears our case
with respect to the hearing here today that El Paso'!s case might
not even be necessary.

Also, I must say this, therets some doubt in my mind as to
whether the Commission can consider forced pooling a non-
standard unit. May I add one more thing, Mr. Examiner? We are
going to propose and recommend here today in connection with our

Frank Wood unit, that the Commi

- 2 ~
ssiom issuc an corder apnroving the

unit as we are requesting it, but also including within that

i__nrden;an_administrativeAprocedure whereby the unit may be

®




R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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DEARNLEY-MEIE

PHONE CH { -6491

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

- o,
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expanded administratively to include the &screage immediately to
the North of the Frank Wood unit, which would include E1 Paso's
acreage, I don't know whether that would change Mr. Spannts
opinion with regard to his motion or not.

MR, SPANN: well, tnai would =eem tn indicate that
theret's more basis than even I had for continuing this and
consolidating the cases, If they're asking for the same thing
that wetre asking for in our application, then certainly they
should be consolidated,

MR, BUELL: By the same tone; the position that Mr,
Spann is taking is delay for delay's sake alcone,

MR. NUTTER: I believe, Mr. Spann, that the motion for
continuance of the case will be overruled and that they will
proceed to hear Case 2297.

MR, SPANN: Well, then, I would like to ask that the
Commission not enter an order in the present case until such time
as a hearing can be had on the El Paso application, and that any
order that is ultimately issued dispose of both cases.

| MR. NUTTER: Your request that the Commission not

enter an order in this case until after the hearing of thé second
case will be referred to the Commission for its ccnsideration,
Mr. Spann.

MR, SPANN: Thank you.
MR. BUELL: We have one witness,

®
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(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Pan Americants Exhibits
‘ Nos. 1, 2, 3 and % wcre marked for
? identification,}

GEORGE W. EATON, JR.

called as a witness. having tcen [irst duly sworn, testified as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

. BY_MB, BUELL:

Q Mr, Eaton, state your complete name, by whom you are
employed, and what capacity, and at what location, please,

f A George W. Eaton, Jr. I'm employed by Pan American

g

stroleum Corporation in Farmington, New Mexico as a senior
petroleum engineer.

Q You have testified at prior Commission hearings, have
you not, Mr, Eaton, and your qualifications are a matter of

public record?

| A Yes, sir, they are.

MR. BUELL: Any questions, Mr. Examiner?

MR, NUTTER: No, sir, proceed.
Q (By Mr. Buell) I direct your attention to what has

been marked as Pan Amsricanis Exhibit 1. What does that

‘exhibit reflect?

A Exhibit No. 1 is a map of a portion of the Cha Cha-

—Galiup—Peol-showing-an isopach of the Galluo sand thickness,

®
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-8491

The contour interval on Exhibit No. 1 is two feet.

Q wWhat portion of the Cha Cha Pool is reflected by your
isopach, Mr. Eaton?

A The isopach map covers only the northwestern portion
of the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool. Actually, the area that wetre inter-
ested in here today is the northwest portion of the map &area.

Q Has that area been previously identified to the Com-
mission as a problem area, Mr. Eaton?

A Yes, sir, it has. The problem in this area is a
result of the meandering of the San Juén River and the fact that
the nortnern boundary of the Navajo Indian Reservaticn ic the
center iine of the San Juan River., Thus, the northern boundary
of the reservation is a meandering line,

Q Has the Commission granted previous authority for non-
standard units and unorthodox well locations in this particular
area?

A Yes, sir. Those previous non-standard units and un-
orthodox locations are colored on Exhibit No. 1 in various colors,
blue, yellow, brown and a darker blue,

Q‘ How have you identified the two units which are the
subject matter of this hearing here today?

A The Navajo G-8 unit is colored in red. The Frank L.

Wood unit is colored in green. Also shown on Exhibit No. 1 by

__:ed_doss_a:e_unarLhndnx_lnnaz1nns_nhinh_haxg;bggn_apbr0ved
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previously by orevious orders ol the Commission or are the subje01
of the hearing here todaye.
Q Mr. Eaton, while we're looking at your isopach, I would

' like for you to state for the record whether or not in your opinian

4
t

whether each and every acre in both of the units are inclusively

]
PHONE CH 2-6691

productive in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool.

A Yes, sir, all the acreage in boil uic Navajc C-2 unit |

and the Frank L. Wood unit, as proposed, is proven production in
my opinion from the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool.
Q Letts talk.first about the Frank Wood unit, and in

connection with that let me direct your attention to what has

s

beer marked as Pan Americants Exhibit No. 2 as well as Exhibit

| No. 3. Would you state what these two exhibits reflect, Mr. Eaton?

R REFORTING SERVICE, Inc.

e vl oA S tpeiy < e s

A Yes, sir. Exhibits 2 and 3 are actually coples of the

1
>

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission form C-128 showing the

acreage in the subsection 17 in which the Frank L. Wood unit is

located. Following the same color code as is shown on Exhibit

No. 1, the acreage to be dedicated to the Frank L. Wood No. 1 is

DEARNLEY-MEIE

shown colored in green on Exhibit No. 2.

All right, how many acres arc in the proposed Frank

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q
% Wood unit?
A

The Frank Wood unit, as proposed and as shown on Exhibitgs

o i No. 2 and 3, contains 46.74 acres. ' i

i

- : Q A1l right, sir, now what is the proposed location |

e S il T
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 10

!

___unorthodox lacations ip the past, Pan American has always

for the well on this unit?

A The Frank L. Wood unit well has been staked 660 feet

3
N
<
ry

1
from the East line and eet from the South line of Section 17,

Township 29 North, Range 14 West. é

Q Why is iLhat 1odttisn unarthadnx, Mr. Eaton? i

A That location is unorthodox because it just simply is
not a standard location on the Frank L. Wood lease, A standard
location under the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool rules would have to be
located within 150 feet of the center of the Southeast Quarter,
Southeast Quarter, Section 17. In this particular case, not
only ﬁould that be in the river, but it would also be probably
off of the Frank L. Wocd lease.

Q You made an on-the-ground inspection of the terrain
and the area of the Frank Wood lease?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Would you briefly describe for the record the terrain
there as you saw it?

A Yes, sir. The Frank L. Wood Well No. 1 location is
approximately 200 feet north of the San Juan River channel, The
location that is picked is on high enough ground that permits a
completely drillable location, but it could not be moved much to-

the south because of the location of the river,

Q Mr. Eaton, I*m sure yon recall that in locating these




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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PAGE 11

! attempted to follow a uniform pattern oi locating the well, Will |

j
i

you tell me whether or not this location blends in with that

overall desire?

A Yes, sir, it does, This location blends in with the
present development along the north boundary of the Reservation

and the contemplated a>velopmeni wiich may coour in there in the

future, §
Q Does this location crowd any other operator? 3
A No, sir, it does not. E

Q  With regard to the Frank Wood unit, Mr., Eaton, why is |
it non-standard?

A The Frank Wood unit is non-standard both because it is
considerably lesz than standard in size, and also because it is
non-standard in shape as well. It contains only 46.74 acres as
proposed in this hearing.

Q Mr. Eaton, looking at Exhibits 2 and 3, let me ask you
this question; would it be possible to form a standard unit
utilizing all acreage or any combination of that acreage that lies
north of the mid point of the channel of the San Juan River and
is in the Southeast Quarter of Section 172

A No, sir, it would not be possible to form a standard
unit in the Southeast Quarter of Section 17 consisting of

acreage north of the river.

Q This question may be a little moot, Mr. Eaton, in view

®
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PAGE 12

— Franic—I—Woed-unit—incrementally to an nltimate size of

of Mr. Spann's motion for EL Paso Natural Gas Products company, |

but prior to that motion was it your understanding that negotia-

!
1

tions were under way hetween Pan American, El Paso and Humble to
include this acreage north of the Frank Wéod lease in the Frank
wood unit?

A Yes, sir, it was my understanding that negotiations were
in progress to include the acreage owned by both Humble and El
Paso in the Frank Wood unit.

Q I notice on your Exhibit 2 it shows that a portion of

ata

that acreage north of the Frank Wood lease is not leaged, ic that

correct?

A That 1s correct. There is a 20-acre tract which would

be described as the West Half, Northeast, Southeast in Section 17

which is unleased, and there is an undivided one-half interest
in the El Paso tract in Lot 7 that is unleased.

Q Would you recommend to the Commission, Mr. Baton, as I
stated to the Examiner, that the order, when they issue it,
approve the non-standard unit which we are requesting as well as
set up administrative procedures by which the unit could be ex-
panded to include all the acreage in the Southeast Quarter of
Section 17 North of the mid point of the river? |

A Yes, sir. It would be my recommendation that the order

provide an administrative procedure to vermit increasing the

®
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aporoximately 180 acres which would include the remgining dCreage

outside of the Navain Tndi=n Reservation in the Southeast Quarter
of Section 17.

Q Look at Exhibit 1. Mr. Fatcon) Snd 1D iv were possible
to form the unit that you have Just outlined, would we then have

two wells on the Southeast Quarter of Section 17?

A Yes, sir. Under Order R-1926, a non-standard unit was

approved for that portion of the Navajo Indian Reservation which
lies in the Southeast Quarter of Section 17. Another well in !
the Sauntheasi Quartver of Section 17 would still Just be two wells
on a quarter section that would permit formation of standard &0~
acre units to the north. that is in the Northeast Quarter of
Section 17,

Q All right, Mr. Eaton, let me direct your attention now
to what nas been marked as Pan American's Exhibit No. h._ What is
that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a copy of Commission Form C-128 showinq
the acreage to be dedicated to the Navajo Tribal G No. 8, It alsa
shows the general terrain conditions which exist in the South-
west Quarter 6fVSeqp}Qn 17.

Q Would you locate for the record the proposed well site
for Pan Americants Navajo Tribal G No. 8?

A Yes, that location is 1415 feet from the South line and

: : . he W 1 . -

&
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; Ranga V) Weet
' : Q Why is that location unorthodox, Mr. Eaton?

mrh.
&

hat location is unorthodox because it is more than 150

er

/ A

e
EFE

T
e
b s

- ~ feet removed from the center of the quarter, quarter section in

which the well is located.

]
PHONE CH 3-6691

Q Would it be possible, I mean ohvsieally nescible, o

TR LT L
D ot dibasn i rnme o s

point to a spot on that proposed unit that would be an orthodox

location?

A I don't believe that there actually is an orthodox

location in that unit because of its unusual odd shape. : i
Q Mr. Eaton, you have located that well very close to

ine of ihe proposed unit. Why do you recommend crowd-

o \ RN E WA T A M A A i -
1)
N
Q0
3
+

i ing that line that much?

A The well is located very close to the South line, as |
|

you pointed out, because that is the only drillable location

because of the meanderings ¢” the San Juan River in this vicinityad

Actually, the location as it?s shown on Exhibit No. 4 is on a

gravely peninsula which extends from the bank of the river out

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

into the water itself between the flow channel and some marshy

ground which lies between the peninsula and the highcut bank of

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

i the river.

Q If you move the well north what would it be in?

A We would be in water,

L""————-4%—————%19&%4—%&&;—sa.me~.thing_1ge true if you moved it east or

&
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- west?

_ A Yes.

A Yes, sir, it would, To the north, to the east, To the
west, moving approximately, this varies a little bit depending

on direction, but approximately 150 to 200 feet in any direction,

that is to the north, to the east or to the west, woul

location in water., Naturally, you couldn't move i£ south because
than it wonuld not he on the ororation unit, and further nofth it
would also move it into this rather marshy swamp land too.

Q Are we crowding any other operator or royalty owner by
locating so close to the southefn boundary of the proposed pro-
ration unit?

A No, sir. The royalty owner to the south of the location
is the Navajo Tribe of Indians and Pan American Petroleum Cor-
ﬁoration has a lease on the Navajo tribal land in both Section
17 and in the section to the south. So, we're not really crowd-
ing any other royalty owner nor another operator,

Q With respect to the proposed non-standard unit, how
many acres are in that unit, Mr. Eaton?

A That non-standard unit would consist of 57.31 5cres.

I might refer you back to Exhibit 2 to get an idea of the exact
acreage that would be included; I believe Exhibit 4 has got the

terrain material on it to where it becomes rather cluttered.

q Is that why you prepared Exhibit 2%

®
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i

1
i

H

F—a6—¥eu1ve—outlined_them_hene_nndax,_zggt conservation will be

O  Sa, 3F 9o TINON wace acreage With aisvimettonr — 1

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Eaton, this has been a complicated problem along
this erratic San Juan River, Bascd on data that you have now, do
you feel that this might complete the development problem that
we have south of the river?

A Yes, sir. I think that it will. There's one more
point that I might mention at this time, heretofore in all of
our other non-standard units and our unorthodox locations we have
been able to make the unorthodox location blend in with a uniform
development pattern along this north boundary.

Q Have you done that here?

A in the particular case of the Navajo Tribal G-8, the
location does not blend in with the uniform development pattern.
It is just simply not vossible to get a location that would fit
the development pattern that has been established.

Q If you move that well in any direction you would be
in water?

A’ Yes, sir,

Q To your knowledge would that be the first offshore
opearation in New Mexico history?

A It would be the first to my knowledge, yes,; sir,

Q Do you feel that if the Commission approves the requests

©
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served and that the correélative Fights of all owners of imterest—|

311 be protected?

. A Yes, sir, I do.
- . MR, BUELL: That is all of our direct at this time, Mr.
¥ L3
_ : | Examiner. I would like to formally offer Pan American's Exhibits
§ 1 through 4 inclusive. i

- .‘
MR. NUTTER: Pan Americants Exhibits 1 through 4 will be{

3

admitted. Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Eaton?

MR, MORRIS: Yes, sir.

1
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris.
; a CROSS Exm:m;r_l_gg
!--. ~ BY MR, MORRIS:
2 | Q Mr. Eaton, on your Navajo Tribal Unit you siated thatv
= ! there was no possible place on that unit where you couid get a
~ -~
- § ‘ standard location?
£ ;E‘: I{ A Yes, sir.
Z . i Q Now, the same would not be true of your Wood unit,
B g § , though, would it?
S
B = : ‘ A In the case of the Wood unit, to get a standard loca-
_ A
- § f tion on a drillable tract, I don?t believe would be possible.
': : ; In other words, unleased acreage in the West Half of the North-
:~- east, Southeast and the undivided half interest that is unleased
}; % under the El1 Paso tract, I donit belisve would constitute
b z_auilable,_dnillablﬁ_tzitle situations insofar as those are ' - =

S .
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concerned, and & standard location would almost have to fall on
one of theose twe tracts,

Q You couldntt get a standard location on the 20 acres on
the Gray lease there?

A Yes, sir, it coﬁld. Yes, sir, you are right. You could
get a standard location on the 20-acre Gray lease. Actually, we
wanted the well location physically on this Frank L., Wood lease
because it has an early expiration; that's the main purpose in
putting the well lccaticn physically on that particular tract.

Q If this were all a proratioﬁ unit and you had your well
up on the Gray lease, it would hold your Wood lease, would it not?

A Yes, sir, it would.

Q Mr, Eaton, in the event this administrative procedure
that youtve requested is granted in an order as used, and we have
an expansion of this unit that would be greater than this 46.47
acres, would you still coﬁtemplate to have this well at the pro-
posed location or would you want to move that well to a more
‘central location in the unit?

A Actually, T expect that the well will be drilled prior

occurring that will permit an enlargement of the

to the occasion
unit. So once it was driiled there wouldn®t be much that could
be done by drilling it a little more centrally. In other words,

the Frank L., Wood lease needs to be protected because of itsi

——ear4y—expi:ation‘;_As_I_nndgzﬁzénd. the title situation on those

&
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!

unleased tracts iIs something that 1Is a condition that oﬁI?‘me§“‘

is going to cure and so very likely I would say the well will
probably be drilled prior to the instance occurring where the unit
can be enlarged.

Insofar as those iracts that don't have any title problem, I
would imagine that the Frank L. Wood unit could be enlarged from
46.47 acres o inctude, for example, the Humble tract within a
very short period of time,

Q Mr. Eaton, does Pan American have any plans at the
present time to bring a forced pooling application of their own
as to any of this unleased acreage?

A No, sir. |

MR, BUELL: Perhaps,Mr, faion, I ¢3n better answer that.
We felt the way negotiations were going, Mr, Morris, up until this
morning, that forced pooling would not be necessary, and so from
that standpoint we had not contemplated forced pccling.

MR, MORRIS: I was referring, Mr., Buell, to the un-
leased acreage, being the 20 acres immediately to the west of
your Cray lease, and I didn?t know that from the standpoint of
your title problems, I didn?®t know but what that might be the besy
way to handle it and thought maybe you.Qere going to héndle it
that way.

MR, BUELL: It might be a good way to handle it, The

3 title problem, as I understand it, and I'm certainly no expert

®
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on it, is that it is unleaseg and has a rathep arge Tederal tax

n

|

i
lien against ite Thatts Probably the reason i+t unleased, Also ]
our legal thinking at this time jis to the effect under oupr

current interpretation of the forced Pooling Statute, is that the |

i Commi sas an 4285 wot have authority to force pool 4 non-standarg !

unit,

MR. MORRIS: Be that as it may, Mr. Buell .

MR. BUELL: It?s obvious now that othep bPeople think
differently. But for those reasons, Mr, Morris, we hag not con-
templated forced booling, |

Q (By Mr, Morris) M, Eaton, going back to your Nava jo

unit for moment.. in thay aresa over there, is thepe any devalop-

A Of Section 172
Q Of Section 17, yes. _ {

A Yes, sir, there is a well already in the South Half,

—————

Southwest Quarter, Section 17, It's the Pan American Nevajo
Tribal G No, 4 which was completed in January, 1961,

Q That's shown op Exhibit No, 12

A That is shown on Exhibit No, 1.

Q I see,

A The South Half, Southwest Quarter of Section 17, being
i ed to that well, ‘ I
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what amaring or what pattern?

| 160 acres density. The pool rules call for 8C acres development.

PSR

“U\-U YW A W

? MR, NUTTER: Anyone have any further questions? Mr.

A A good portion of the northwest portion of the Cha Cha-

Gallup Pool being on the Navajo Indian land is on approximately

With almost no exception the acreage southeast of the Navajo

Indian Reservation is developed to an 80-acre density.

isn't developed to 80-acre density now, drilling is in progress sd

that it ultimately will be apparentlye.

€9

Did Pan

the 80-acre spacing rules for this field?

% were established, Pan American was not an operator in the Cha Cha-

Gallup Pool.

Q Has Pan American made any study or do you have any in-

formation as to the economics of drilling on less than 80 acres

é in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool?

- PR S
a les, Sir.

Q You do have such information?

: A G 13 -

If it

» American appear at the hearing that established

A I don*t believe so. At the time that the pool rules

Q Mr, Eaton, the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool has been developed 04

i
i
)
1
!
]
t
|
i
1
1
i
]
i

®
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5 Q Well, would you Ju

w
st give us 2 ttle informat on aboutv \
¢nat? Can you drill on less than 80 acres in the Cha Cha-Gallup \
and have the wells oy out? \
A Yes, 8ire Actually & well in Cha Cha-Gallup, i am con-
fident Will asain far in excess of 80 acres, S0 & well that night \
be drilled in the vicinity of an area where there is uudevcleped
productive acreage will drain considerably jn excessS of the

acreage that 1is assigned to jv for proration purposes under the

assumption that the acreage that is productive and is undeveloped

never will be developed yo 80-acre densitye. For example, take \
the case of the acreage 0 be dedicated ro the Navajo Tribal \
g-8, for example, while jits true therets only 57.31 acres in \

that oroposed nonpstandard unit, but in Section 18 there is

\
practically a full half section that is proven productive as \
shown bY this isopachous EaP, put yet it only has ome€ well on it i

\
at present and there is another unorthodoX location which was E
approved by a previous ordere. So, 1t appears that at most that \
Section 18 heldtwo wellson it where it probably nas 320 acres ‘\

of, that are productive. \

Now, that wgell that the Navajo -8 will be getting oil off

of that undeveiopsd rract, 1t doesn't actually have to have oil

ynderneath the particular proration unit in order toO estimais

what the ultimate recovery for any individual well might be.

re _than the oil in lace.
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. out, I'm ralking about your Nava jo Trival U=2; vy Awaining ad join-

ing acreage?

A Yes, sire Theret's No question in my mind about jte I
mean 1 would havé ©° nesitancy 0 think that +hat well would not R
pay oute. “\

Q And you think that wousd nratect the correlative rightsi
. of those ad joining land owners=<
‘ A Well --
| Q -- by the Commission permitiing that? ‘

A Well, the ad joining land owners have an obligation to }
1 their 18SS°rS just the same as Pan American has an obligation to

jts lessor, pnamely the Navajo Indians, and it wou

\ those offset operators Lo immediately mpove in and protect their

\ acreage.
\‘ q  And if they 4id, then you wouldntt have the drainage,
é presumably necessary to make this 2 commercial well, 1is that
correct? \
A No, sir, not exactlye For, as 1 pointed out, Jjust \

across that section 1ine, the section line doesn't presenc any
! deterrent at all to movement of oil. There's approximately, oh,
for purposess say 200 acres in Section 18 that is not dedicated

. to any well. 1t would get some of that nil, Navajo oil, mnot

5 Mm the tracts porth of the rivere. :

®
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i
)‘.
i
1

Q at IYm trying o get to .
|

give me an answer on it, how many acres iw whst awoa would you say\

is necessary to dedicate to & well to make that well economically

profitable to drill?

A Ttts a very difficult question +o answer pecause of \

the sparsity of development of a good vit of the acreage north of
the rivere. As a matuiesr T fact, to mY knowledge there's only \
one well north‘of the river and I don't pelieve it's completed
yet, SO this Cha Cha-Gallup Pool might extend for many miles

north of the rivere.

Now, if that acreage is never developed, it wouldntt take
very much acreage YO be dedicated to a well to achieve payout,
because, as I stated previously, I believe & weil in this Ch {
Gallup Pool will drain a tremendous ared. \

Q Well, presumably this additional acreage will ultimatelA
be developed on pattern as the rest of the field has been, \
jsntt that correct?

A Yes, Sire

e i e AT

Q So, oresumably you will not be draining acreage that's

e e

undedicated vo wells eventually as the field is deyeloped, would
you?
A No, sir, not ultimately probably, but in the meantime,

puntil that occurs that well might very well have paid oute.

Q So, in considering whether this well will pay, w° must |

&
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; presume that toe prorbiibiony '———-——1

developed and that it will only drain the acreage that's dedicated

1

. to jy, isn't that correct?
E A No, sir, mnot in total,
| on thate.
Q What I'm trying to find out,

and the field is developed on pattern and the additional

drilled and you ultimately have the

but g0 ahead.

would that well pay out?

I will explain

assume all this happens |

|
wells are
33 acres dedicated to the ‘

ly'developed right now down to

i
;
A
|
4
i
:
}
!
{
i

go-acre density excebpt to this 33 acres? \

well you are oroposing,
A If the field was complete
‘ Q Yese.
| A Under those conditions, TNO,
Q

this acreage,
1 think so.
; MR, BUELL:
MR. SPANN:
MR. BUELL:

(By Mr. Spann) Would it

> O

YeSe

WAnr
AV g

you

! W)

i
!

Tt will take more than 33 productive acres to pay

Twm talking about 57.31,

haventt actuaily, yourself, or anyone in

sir, probably note.

out

is that correct?

What 33 acres are we talking about?

Itm SOTTYe

1 think his answer would be the same.

be the same?

your

company, Sat down and figured the economics of any particular i

!
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A No, sir. )
Q And you are not prepared to give us that information
today?
A No, sir.

Q Direct your attention to Exhibit &4, Mr. Eaton, which
shows the acreage invelved in the Navajo Tribal G-8 Well, you have
located the San Juan River on that map and, as I understand.your
map, the acreage that you are proposing to dedicate to that well
extends to the center of the San Juan River, is that correct?

A Yes, sir. That is true, |

Q That aggregates 57.31 acres as you have it colored in
red on this Exhibit 4, is that correct?

A That is correct, yes, sir.

Q Was the location of the San Juan River determined from
actual surveys on the ground or was it determined from some maps
that had oreviously located the river?

A It was picked from the official survey of this area
accepted by the Public Land Office. I think the survey was dated
in 1882, but it is the most recent survey that has been accepted,

Q So, what you have done is locate on this map the bed of
the San Juan River as it existed in 1882, is that correct?

A Yes, that is correct.

Q You also testified to the meandering of the river and

L_4#u>42uu;4duxn_tha_nggthern boundary of the Navajo Reservation is

&
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¥ “therefore a meandering line?

B § A Yes, sir.

‘ Q So the river, as you have located it on this map, isntt
necessarily the river location as it exists today, is that correct?

A That is correcte.

i
PHONE CH 1-6691

Q So, even though Humble, with all its power, has been

unable to change the location of the San Juan River, Pan American

' has, is that correct?

MR. BUELL: That isn't correct. Humble was going to

straighten it out, not change it.

Q At least Pan American has changed the location of the

b Sndav?
Nt vv“l -

San Juan River, is that correci, as it exis

O

A No, sir. Actually this map shows the location of the

|
R REPGRTING SERVICE, Inc.

northern boundary of the Navajo Indian Reservation as depicted

\J
4

by the 1882 survey. I don't intend that it should show or

represent that is the center line of the river. That's how it

was defined in 1882.

Q You said the northern boundary of the reservation

1
DEARNLEY-MEIF

changed because of the meandering of the river, that's your

initial statement --

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

: | A No, sir.

- E Q If that is true -- oh, you say it does not change by
- S .
virtue of the meandering of the river?

i
i

- . A  No, the point I intended to make was that it's an
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irregular line resulting from the meaﬁHé?Tﬁg‘ﬁr_fEE"San‘Uuan‘"‘—“w

River. I didn't infer it had been changed at all because I don't

think it has,

Q You don't know whether by changing of the course of the
river which has overhaps occurred there and the accretion on the
other side of the river to other acreage there, that your acreage
has been reduced, you are not prepared to say whether it has or
has not, is that correct?

A I'm advised by my attorneys --

MR. BUELL: You are advised‘by your attorney right now
that you are not an attorney and you are qualified as an engineer
and we are straving away from the field of engineering. If the
boundary of the Navajo lease is ever changed; it will be in a
tribunal other than the New Mexico Oil & Gas Conservation vommis-
sion. I dontt think wetre here to try at this time,

MR, SPANN: What I'm trying to get at, if the present
boundary of the Navajo Reservation is the San Juan River, you are
not prepared to say how many acres lies south of that river and
in the area described as being dedicated to your Navajo Tribal
G-8 Unit.

MR. BUELL: Let me answer that, ¥r, Eaton. We will

state this for the record, Mr. Spann, if the proper form ever

changes our 1nterpretat10n of the northern boundary of our

——4eaee——we—w;llT_of_connse,JﬁuijQmébiég_bI it.

®
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elili,

the well where you did, Mr. Eaton, is because j¢ sits right on
the bvank of the present course of the San Juan River, jsntt that

—i~mt? That's why you can't move any farther north, &S your map

P Al

/

would jndicate you could?

A That is truee %

Q So, actually, the San Juan River cuts right across the |
very southwest corner of that quarter, quarter section 8S jtts ;
presently located?

A Yyes, iv covers quite an'area in theree. As a matter of

Q " Could you move across the river O the north and drill
north of the river as jt's bresently flowing? >

A i'm really not quite sure’ihether wé could or note

Q You possibly might?

A Possibly.

Q Which would certainly ve a better location than the one
you are proposing, assuming you own any such acreage, 1sntt tnat
correct? |

A 1t would be 2 lot more accessible, I'm sure, than this
location wetre proposinge. If, in truth, Thers e a portion of
that land out of water, 25 I say,>I am not really sure because \

we didntt have any way to measure the width of the river in therex

H
i

&
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acreage that you are dedicating to this well actually lies north

of the river?

prepared to state just how much of this acreage lies south of

the San Juan River at this time?

[ ) !
e i A Most of the acreage that we propose to dedicate to this
o 3 well actually lies in the river.
- s Q In the river or north of the river, very small amount
4 I
“"} v - 6 |
g < of it south of the river?
-~ —
I
e =y i A Very small amount of it south of the river.
. O
i E: MR. BUELL: Mr. Eaton, when you keep saying "rlver®,
ot gg ¢ you mean water, dontt you?
" % A Water, yes, sir.
i —
SE Q But vou haven't exactly made a survey north. Are you
=)
Q
=
<
=

A No, sir, not in acres. You can tell from this little

]
)

plat on Exhibit 4, approximately how much of the acreage lies

above that water line south of the river. The things that I don!

[N ..

know and are not prepared to state at all is where the north

bank is. I feel pretty confident about the south bank if we

DEARNLEY-MEIE

i

had a surveyor out there to stake the well location, but the

north side I don't really know, we didn't have a surveyor go

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

i over there.

.k L.i

v vimacd o e

Q Insofar as the PFrank Wood tract is concerned, I assume

that there again you have placed the river where it was in 18827
A That is true, yes, sir.

o Lmi

e i
&
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Q Kealn ﬂe‘hEVE“EﬁE‘§ImE’pr5bIEnrtMEt—thfs—ﬁuesn*t—refleet
acreage north of the river as it presently flows?

A No, sir, but there is not very much difference there. 1

measured the distance between that well location and the bank of
the river and found it to be 200 feet. Now, this map, which was
drawn from the 1882 survey, and the well location, is scaled off |
and plotted on that map, would show that it's approximately that
same distance from the 1882 location of the river. So, actually
in this particular case therets not much difference. But, to
answer your question specifically, the location of the river as E
shown in its entirety across the Section 17 was selected from
the 1882 survey accepted by the Public Land Office because,
again, that represents the boundary of the reservation and,
therefore, the boundary of those leases or tracts that lie north
of the channel.

Q As I understand it you are now proposing that some sort
of administrative orocedure be set up in the order that's
entered on this application whereby the Commission administrative-
1y force-vools this additional acreage assuming the vpeople
involved can't agree?

A No, sir. My proposal is that administrative pro-
cedure be established by the order that would permit establish-

ment of an approximately 180-acre unit comsisting of this

. .

-

acr




s
gt

&2

a2

R A R e

oo 4 e

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 2.3691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 32

;_f:ﬁean outside of the Indian River, not forced vooling., I would
contemplate that we could all get together.

All of us, Pan American, Humbel and El Paso have a common
problem in there, our acreage needs to be developed. I dontt see
any reason why we can't get together and reach an agreement why
i there should be any necessity for forced pooling action unless
it has to do with the unknown owners of those unleased tracts,
but as far as El Paso, Humbel and Pan American are concerned, I
don't see any reason why we couldn't reach agreement because our
problems are common, |

Q Well, I understand that, but if you thought you could
? get together, then why did you file the present application?

A We had this problem of lease expiration in here and we
want to move and get this Frank L. Wood Lease in shape to drill
jmmediately. In the meantime we intended and have negotiated

with E1 Paso and Humbel toward their placing their acreage in this

. non-standard unit.

% Q Well, tken, the basis for this application is not the
things you have discussed here about the topography and a2ll this
business, it's the fact that you wanted to maintain a lease in

§ effect by production, isntt that right?

A The unorthodox location for ﬁhe Frank L, Wood No. 1 is

a result of topograrhy and terrain simply because I don't believe

— under the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool rules there is a standard location

®

{
!
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on that tract.

Q Well, how about north, to the north there it seems to
me like if you eventually agreed to pool your acreage that you
would locate the well somewhere nearer the center of the unit or

somewhere more nearly on pattern insofar as the form unit is con-

1
PHONE CH 3-6491

cerned?

A As I mentioned to Mr. Morris, you could put that well

on this N. L. Gray tract, Pan Americant's N, L, Gray tract,
f Q Wouldn*t that be better if it were there as far as
drainage is concerned?

Frank L. Wood tract because of the lease problem.

lease now, isntt it?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A But that wouldn't take care of the early expiring lease

in the absence of a unit., We really want the well located on the

Q what we're doing here today is protecting Pan American's

_ A Yes, sir,
: !
- o | Q And without regard to correlative rights or anything
z else?
z
- z
8 A Oh, I donft think any correlative rights are going to
_ o )
:; ~ be violated.
- i
_ | Q When's the expiration date on the lease?
- A October lst, 1961,
- Q Weil, then, we would have plenty of time, wouldn't we,
| - __Mr, Eaton, to consider El Paso's application to force-pool this

H :
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ce an en

locate and drill
protect the expiration date on your lease,
A Very 1ikely you woulde

of El Pasot's application, but 1 would personally

Paso or Gwasls or Fan American, either one of
to have that well 1ocated on one of those tracts

question about it even if it were force—pooled.

a well in a more desirable location and still
wouldn't we?

1 dont't know yhe exact sub ject

+he three, would

’-—_-.—-——‘—"-
acreage and consider s ad :ppl*nation after notil

|

i
i
|
s
4
\
1
|
|

doubt. that El \
lik
that nas s sielr

The point I'm

yrying to make is you might wind up with the well not being

physically located &S near

you might think that it could be by Just looking

Q Do you think that the Gommissich could

expand this~proposed unit of your so as to jnclude this unleased

section Wiatb you descrited there,

A Yes, sir, 1 think they could.

Assuming that the rest of you would agree?

Yes, sir, 1 think SOe

Q

A

Q You think they could?
A Yese.

Q Without

and all that business?

that 20-acre tract?

the center of the non-standard unit as

- 3
wmaps

at the

administratively

notice to the parties that own this interest \

A 1 think administrative application would have to be \

filed with copies,

erators and then the C

registered copies probably vo all parties of

ommission would
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. ahead and have a hearing?

l

—is opn a-uniform development pattern., As far as the recovery is

normally have twenty-one days or thirty days to wait lor any ob= |
Jection.

Q Well, objections come by and then you would have to go

A Ted. ;
Q Just like El1 Paso is proposing in their application? %
A Yes, sir, ;
Q Assuming you got approval now to drill your well, would |

El Paso and Humble, for example, share in the proceeds from the
§roduction from the date the well begah to oroduce?

A I would say that would have to be something that would
hawve to be worked out,

Q Have to be negotiated?

A Yes, sir.

Q Assuming, of course, that this was included administra-

tively?
A 'Yes, sir.
Q ' You do feel that a more desirable location from a

drainage standpoint could be found from that requested by you if
an administrative order was entered expanding the unit, is that
right?

A T don't think it makes that much difference, really, as

far as the location is concermed. This location we nicked here

b eren

®
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concerned, I just don't think it would be that much diTTerence,

Q On these isopacp,maps that have been introduced, how
did you determine the thickness oi ihe pay north of the present
wells that have been drilled?

A By extrapolation.

Q You just extended the lines?

A Yes, sir.

Q There's actually no drilling been done or tests made or
anything else in that area?

A No, sir, Where ihc lines hécome dashed up there, it
means that it was actually extrapolated data with no control.

I don't have any lack of confidence in the map, though, because
theret's certainly adequate control immediately in the north part

of Section 20, 21, 22 that would permit an extrapolation over the

" small distance that's involved there with a great deal of confi-

dence.

MR, SPANN: I believe that's all.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have any questions of
Mr, Eaton? Mr. Morris. )

- MR. MORRIé: I really have a question Mr. Buell would
want to answer,

MR, BUELL: I hope I can.

MR. MGRRIS: Is it your understanding of this river

— _ohannel boundary business on the Navajo Reservation that the

®
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[t
-

"~ boundary of the Teservation stays as 1C 1s snown on

qusvoy un+iY such time as another official survey is adopted, or

———

\

do you lose 2 1ittle bit of acreage every time a clump rails oIl

: ¢
B 3 in the river. ; ‘
% “ MR. BUELL:S Ivts a firm opinion of our Legal Department,;‘i
é’i g | 1 will say that to give it 3 1it+1e more dignity than my cpinien, "
%{ | that we are not going to lose a bit of acreage as compared with ‘
: l the 1882 surveye.
< : i
.';J} MR. MORRIS: Are you still paying your rental on the ‘Lt
S vasis of 57.31 acres in this unit? .
E . MR. BUELL: We treat that entire lease as consisting of iil
E t how it was shown in 1882, and all of our actions, legal, admini- |
[y
é ; strative, accounti::g—wise= bookkeepingwise, are on that basise
;: \ T¢ is their firm contention that that Navajo is as jt was shown ‘
2| inase.
: ‘ MR, MORRIS: Thank youe. Mo further questions.
5 3 MR, NUTTER: Any further questions?
E ,—'i MR. BUELL: I have one€ more brief onee.
= ; REDIRECT EXAMINATION
% BY MR, BUELL:
E

i Q So that the record will be unmistakably clear, 1 want

you to state again, and maybe we can get to jt better this way: \
aoking only to your Navajo Lease south of. the river, and 1ooki.ng\i

Mwe}}vu,
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|

would you state for the record whether or NOt ON & wviocou-tiwa !
acreage basis in this portion of our Navajo Tribal Lease, whether |
or not we are developed or will be developed it the Commission }
approves our request here today on the Navajo Trital Lease to a
density below one well to 80 productive acres?

A No, sir. We're not decvclissc? t» a vroductive acreage
density anywhere approaching the one well to 80 acres. In other
words, there are considerably more than 80 productive acres per
location in that tier of short sections along the north boundary
of the Navajo Indian land. |

< So. making the assumption that you made for Mr. Spann
to the effect that each aﬁd every productive acre north of ihs rivk
er was developed and assigned to the well, with that assumption
we would still have productive acres on our Navajo Lease in ex-
cess of 80 contributing to all our wells as shown on Exhibit 1?

A That is correct.

MR. BUELL: That'!s all.
MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTITER:

Q Mr, Eaton, on your Exhibit 1 you show six red dots.
How many of those wells have actually been drilled or are

locations?
A Two wells have actually been drilled and completed,

®©
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}
% “The other, the two that have already been aoproved, are locations.]

™ S b

. The twn that have been drilled is the Navajo irivei T-7 I3 b

;é  Southwest, Southwest Section 16, and the Navajo Tribal G No. 5 in

“
P
P
i

1
[
)

the Northeast, Southeast of Section 18.

Q Order No. 1967 approved a ncn-standard location for the

}
PHONE CH 3669

other well in Section 18, is that correct?

——

A Tes, cir, that is correct.

Q Order No. 1926 approved the non-standard locaticn for
the well in the Southwest, Southeast of Section 177

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

i Q But those wells have neither been drilled?
A No, sir,

Q When will those wells be drilled?

)
R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

j ES A I don't know the answer to that question, Mr. Nutter. :
- gg Q How many rigs is Pan American running in the Cha Cha- ié
_ > Gallup Pool? =a
- Ez g | A T believe we just have one rig in the Cha Cha~Gallup |
_ ;5 g % Posl and ome rig in the Totah-Gallup Pocl. The rig in the Cha

:: S % Cha-Gallup Pool is drilling in the Southeastern end right now.

- g Q Is the weli that it's working on almost complete or

— < :

é : ! what's the status on it?

- j A I'm afraid I dontt know the answer to that either.

!
i1

Q Assuming that your Wood location and vour Wood unit
¥

__wonld be aporoved, is it your intention to move that rig up here |

4 ; ‘ ®
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we would 1ike O arill the

arill jn that arede

| one weii 229 immediately mOVe

not, that's the

1 just gontt knowe

. eontemplates drilling the LWo

. the Commissions the brown unitc a

A As 1 stated, 1 just

of 4drilling is just something

A YeSe

Q You

They are

'a q  They are pudgete

is working in the goutheast end of Cha

Now, L dont't

uture?

rig uP to the north end

1t down to

reason 1 m&¥ nave <nunded vague,

nt't have any controle That's just out

wells that

dont't have

that's not

They're budgeted.

A Yes, Sir-

stated that the

d and they wi

gouthwest of Section 16 has not b

well in the Northwe

direct You

Cha, has S

xnow whether

and the dark blue unite

of the nool and & 111

the Southeast

nave been approv

a schedule.

A 1 don't Riiw e swat it would ve in exactly tha

Pan American

¢ sequence,

everal wells tO

ut is when your drilling progranl

The sequesh®

in ny field at alle.

11 be drilled?

mentioned, 1

on their drilling program though, are they

st of the
een completed yet, 1 pelieve?

A Actually j¢ts in the gouthwesbt, gouthwest, gection 16.

pelieve

to continu€

ed OY

not

\

",
‘1

!
\
|

uould\

\
\

il

|

of my field, \

\
.d

»

I DU

1

\

e i
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i ' : . H () o € .
é ‘ 1 Q The one well north of the river, you said drilling

hasn't been completed, would that be the well there in Section

- 167
A Yes, sir. I don't believe it's been completed. The day

I went out to the field to-look at these unorthodox locations it

t
€
PHONE CH 3-6691

was driliing at that time and looked like it had just started.

It's had time to about be down now too.

T £200 e e

5 ] Whan that well is completed, the data on sand thicknessi
may either confirm or deny the accuracy of the isopach map as ;
shown here to some extent?

1 A Yes, it certainly would be a valuable data/point.

Q Mr. Eaton, you said you had made some reservoir studies

of this area to determine the amount of acreage that was neces-

sary to pay out a well. What recovery facicr d&id you use for

&

primary recovery?

A We were using the recovery factor that was actually

developed by this Cha Cha-Galiup Fooul Engincering Committee,

s
DEARNLEY-MEIXR REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

which amounts to about 14% of the oil in place. In some of my

work I think I rounded that out to 154. But it was eitner 14%

»

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

As a vpractical matter, primary recovery probably never will

be seen in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool, because the plans are under

. 3 |

;—ﬂay—right—ncw—ee—eemmenee~pressu&%F

L R TRt I
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and the recovery factor for primary may have little or no sig-
nificance because primary never will te realized,

Q What recovery factor for a combination of primary plus |
pressure maintenance or secondary recovery, what factor is used
there?

A I believe they had 38%.

Q That's the pool Engineering Committee that derived those

figures?
A Yes, sir.
Q Mr. Eaton, you said it would be your recommendation that

an administrative procedure be-established whereﬁjr the acreage
assigned thé Wood Unit could be increased incrementally to an
ultimate of 108 acres. What would be the basis for such expan-
sion? I mean just how would you recommend that the Commission set
up such a procedure?

A The reason that I suggested that it be done incrementally
is because in all likelihood the various tracts involved in that
acreage in the Southeast Quarter of Section 17 are going to
become eligible, shall we say, for inclusion in a unit at differ-
ent times, For example, the Humble tract, it might be in a posi-
tion to be included in the very near future.

Q What makes thz tract eligible to be included under

your procedure, communitization?

A Yes. These tracts that have that tax lien problem

®©
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cffeceine the t1tTe nrabhably would ot ve ertwibleforentry '

into a unit because, for one reason, you really couldn®t know who

the working interest is. You don't really know who the royalty

interest iz, so until that problem is settled,; I would say that

they would not probably be eligible for inclusion. But, the

order, to go back to it, Mr. Nutter, I would think, permit an

ultimate enlargement of the Frank L. Wood Unit to a size of 108

acres, approximately 108 acres, which would consist of that por-
tion of the Southeast Quarter of Section 17 lying north of the
Nava jo Indian Reservation.

It really need not, well, it need not specify anytﬁing re-
garding sharing of development costs. It would just be a normal
proration unit excepot that in this particular case there would be
an initial unit with provisions for subsequent enlargement to
include the rest of the entire acreage.

Q Would one of the basic requirements for inclusion of
any acreage there in the Wood Unit be the requiremer.t that all
owners would have had to have signed the communitization documents

A I would think that at least the owners of_the tracg
that will be added to should have signed. Now, as subsequent

tracts would be added, then additional signatures would have to

be obtained on the unit agreement.

You weren't advocating any kind of forced enlargement

=)
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A No, sir. Uur recommen&EfT6ﬁ7?E§"EESEG'Strtctﬂsr1nrﬂdnr—1

1
? premise that the overators jnvolved all recognized they have & \
common problem ané it woulid be voluntary, completely voluntarye 1
Q Have the owners of the Humble acreage, Si Paso's E
| imiercsct in their 39-acre tract and the owners of the unleased i
20 acres, veen given notice that they may be jncluded by some \
administrative procedure in the Wood Unit at this hearing?
A The owners that you speak of +hat wWwe have ralked to are
Humble and El Paso. We have not contacted Humble or El Paso's
lessors. We are aware of an jnland men who 18 attempting to
clear up the titles on those unieased interests, and, actually,

| naven't talked to him in the very recent paste T don't know just

only one who knows who the owners of the unleased tracts are

1
\
i
|
what the status of the matter is, put he would probably be the \
!
|
i
since it has the tax lien against it. ;

\ Q But none of the owners in the Southeast Quarter of

gection 17 north cf the river outside of the proposed Wood Unit \
nave been given legal notice by the advertisement of this case, \‘
that their acreage could be jncluded by administrative procedure \

l

in the Wood Unit, have they?

A Wo, 85iT, with the exception of fumble and El Paso, who

are working jnterest ownerse

Q Well, did the advertisement of this case specify that

®

;——they_mighxbhg_included by an administrative procedure?
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1

}
i

-

A No, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have any questions of

Mr. Eaton? Mr. Spann,
MR. SPANN: If I could ask one more question,

BY MR. SPANN:

Q Mr. Eaton, this may be something that Mr. Buell can

answer ratner than you. This's just for my own education. Is
there any reason why that Indian acreage can't be formed into a
unit with non-Indian acreage and an ordinary dfilling unit or
80-acre unit established?

MR, BUELL: I can answer the first part of thate 1 knowl
of no legal impediment to such a joinder, but Mr. Eaton has an
engineering objection. Would you like to hear it?

MR, SPANN: Yes,

A In the case of this acreage in the Cha Cha-Gallup Pool,
the engineering objection to it is not actually a hundred percent
engineering, but it involves the formatioﬁ of this secondary
recovery or pressure maintenance unit operation. The unit people
of Humbie and El Paso and Pan American are in accord that the
simplest way to form a unit and operate this éroperty under
pressure maintenance type program most expeditiously would be to
hold this Indian acreage intact and operate under a joint operat-

ing agreement. You wouldn't have to have a fullfledged unit agree

H

ment . |
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i Now, thea, how that affects this acreage here is something !

I'm positive that Humble would object to, and I wouldn't blame |
them., If we take this Federal acreage lying north of the river !
sse standard uniis,

IS - - O anwne &
and mix it in with the Navajc tract ¢ form ¢

then it would not be possible to conduct this secondary recovery

l
PRONE CH 3-6191

or pressure maintenance operation under a joint operating unit.

It would have to be a fullfledged unit agreement. I am confident
that Humble and El Paso, I know Pan American doesn't want that

at all.,

Q (By Mr. Spann) I was just wanting to determine why you

stopped at the edge of the Navajo Reservation and started forming

non-standard units across the river,

A That's the reason, in cooperation with the other work-

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

v
4

ing interest owners cf the Navajo tracis to iry U

acreage from getting mixed in with state, Federal or patented

lands.

MR, SPANN: That's all I had.

MR, NUTTER: Any further questions? Mr. Eaton may be

DEARNLEY-MEIF

excused.

(Witness excused.)

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR, NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Buell?
T ‘ MR. BUELL: No, sir, not at this time.

- ; MR. NUTTER: Does anyocne have anything further they wish
—to offer in Case 22977 | : ’

<
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MR. SPANN: Yes, we have some witnesses,
| MR. NUTTER: We will take a fifteen-minute recess and we

will swear all the witnessee 2t thc same time.

3 {(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
5 MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please,
x !
« © :
2 * You have a witness or two? ‘
— i
(e MR. SPANN: Yes, I have three witnesses, Roland L. Hamblin,
Q
E ' James P, Leese and Lee Ayers, to be sworn,
g | |
F-U_ﬂ : (Witnesses sworn.} J
p) . i
) (Whereupon, El Pasots Exhi-
?
E bit No. 1 was marked for |
E::E ; identification.) <
|
s ROLAND L, HAMBLIN
= ;
< called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as
- ,
t0Y follows:
=
= DIRECT EXAMINATION
E BY MR. SPANN:
o~
DZ: o | Q Would you state your position or employment with El
a5 BN
x )
E : Paso Products?
~N 2 ,
5 A I'm manager of the Land Department of El1 Paso Natural
§ Gas Products Company.
<
‘3 Q How long have you been so employed?
A Avproximately four years.
§
Q Have you previously testified before this Commission? i
A Yes. !

®
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R i Q Mr, Hamblin, you are Familiar with the application that |

has been filed here by Pan American, I take it?
A Yes, I am.
Q Would you generally state to the Commissicn the basis

for E1 Paso's objection to this application as it has been filed?

)
PHONSE CH 3-6491

A Yes., Although I was not directly involved, it was
. some of my land men under my supervision with negotiations with
Pan American regarding the formation of this unit,

Q You are talking now about the Frank L. Wood -~

A The Frank L. Wood Unit, We ﬁere under the impression
that our acreage would be included in whatever unit was formed
and Humble was also involved in that negotiation, and I am in-

formed they were under the same impressicn and we were not aware

i

that Pan American proposed to go ahead with their unorthodox

1 i

spacing unit until we got a copy of the notice. At that time we

3

met again with Pan American and asked that our acreage be includeJ
{

in this drilling unit.

f Approximately Tuesday morning we were informed that Pan

|
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

American wanted to go ahead with their application and their

present unit and that our acreage would be added later admini-

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

stratively.
— , Now, we feel that there would be several problems in con- -

nection with this that would put us at a distinct disadvantage
- _;ui;h_Ban_Amaninan,,and_glso that the other parties that would
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e o e

come 1n‘5aEIﬁTEf?ﬁfTVéI?‘W3EIH"EISG’BE’UﬁﬁET‘thE‘S&ME‘sisadvaubag;;
One of the reasons would be when we would start participating in !
production would it be the date of first production or would it i
\
be the date that we entered. Another would be development COSUS, %
how they would be shared and borne. The communitization undoubt- 1
edly, if that is what Pan American proposes as the instrument in \
which these additional tracts would be added, would undoubtedly
be prepared by Pan American;as the operator of the well they
would have the producing well and be the operator and it would be
in effect a question of whether we could get in and participate in
it or not.

We feel that the only proper solution would be to force~pool |
all of the acreage tn the Southeast Quarter of Section 17 North
of the San Juan River into one proration unite. I think that
would take care of everybody and would protect correlative rights
and everyone would be pleased. That is the solution, the
eventual result which will go either way.

I+ appears that the eventual result will be the entire South-
east Quarter north of the river will be included in one proration’

unit. Thatts what we recormend be done by forced-pooling.

Q Have you filed such an application?

"

Yes, we have.

That was done when?

> O

That was filed this morninge.

®
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J Q Have you prevared a map showing the area that you pro=

f pose to force-pool under your application?

A Yes, sir, we have prepared such a map. It's a rather
—_ : 1
$ | poor one, but we have it here at the present time. !
A E
£ Q Directing your attention to El Paso!s Exhibit No. 1, §
.% i
34 = { what does that show? %
o et g
- ) | A El Paso's Exhibit 1 shows an area outlined in green which
- & | i
_; E: is the Southeast Quarter of Section 17 north of the San Juan *
- &
| E% River. It shows the owner of Pan American, E1 Paso and Humble,
- ég it shows the unleased 20-acre tract and it shows the present coursé
. ~—
- &~ of the San Juan River.
5
- = | Q Gf course, that is the area that ycu pronose to force-
-~ =
L ~ i pool under your application?
’:_ o .
‘ oS A Yes, sir. That is the area that we have asked to be
-~ Ty
PO =3
- EE included in a non-standard proration unit to be accomplished by
L
g*‘ = force-pooling.
.¥~1 'q
i Eé o Q As a matter of fact, BExhibit 1, or copies of Exhibit 1,
1%
- x
_ ;g : were attached to your application as an exhibit to that applica-
. Q Oz ‘
i g tion, is that correct?
L~ g
- g A That is correct.
_ i
-~ Q.  Does this include the acreage that Pan American proposes
- 1o dedicate to their well under their present apovlication?
. f A Yes, sir, it includes all the acreage which Pan
P __American proposes to dedicate, and, additionally, the unleased

' ©
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c wnol € .

—20-acre tract, b Taoo s trac an

|
i
}
H
i

\

Q pirecting your attention ro the unorthodoX loca Livh !
\

" which theYy have proposed, would you feel that would be 3 proper ‘\

i

jocatiom jn the event this unit that you provose is formed? “

w

MR. BUELL: pardon me, Mr. Spant, js this witness &%

'
i
\.
i

engineer OF geuicai=t? T chought you qualified him a3 a land mane|
MR. SPANN: well, if the answer 1 think uc'e entitled \
vo give -~

MR. BUELL: can 1 ask now what 35 he other yhan the

general classification -

MR. SPANN: For the record he is a land man, that's \

A itnm not qualified jn Mre. Buell's opinion, vo say ‘

definitely what we recommend or where & definite location should |
Vk

|
- !

_be. 1 have had experience in the formation of the units that 2 |

\
location should be one that is mutually acceptable ro all the \
1

i

operators. The one trhat Pan American may not be mutually accept= '\\
able to us or to Fumble OT o youor anyone put Pan Americane \

Q Are there any other reasons other than what you have

A wWell, we have bveen in agreement with Pan American Te”

the river for the reason, 2%

. second recovery or pressur
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-~ el -
A A kA -

*ha wiwvar_  We have hean concerrnied about the fact that

some of them we feel have insufficient acreage dedicated to them.

That's the only question we have had, but once we cross the San

Juan River we leave the San Juan. the Navajo Indian Reservation,

and we get into fee land and developed acreage, most of it which

is fee,

It's cut up into small forms and tracts, a little town

of Kirtland sits right here, Fruitland is right up the river,

We are going to have many people involved, some tracts are going

to be leased, some unleased, some of the tracts are going to have |

title problems on them, some are not. There are going to be many

people invoived, and the question of correlative rights seems to

be very important,

I think the only way we are going to prevent drainage of some

3 1 %

of the small, unleased tracts and prevent all the provliems that

might arise therefrom would be to set up an appropriate spacing

or proration units and go ahead and form them by forced pooling.

That should protect everyone and protect the correlative rights

and prevent drainage and waste,

MR. SPANN: I believe thatt'!s all.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Hamblin?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir, I have one.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Morris.

CROSS EXAMINATION

L.
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at—

Q ¥r, vamblin, as a land man, 18 ¥ your opinlon =< well,

1

‘ -
P11l ask it this way, do you agree with Mre. Buell's jnterpreta-
; _

tion of ine affact of this survey 1n this area in that the

acreage in both of the anits would remain according to the 1882

\ survey until changed by 8% official survey?
1
i

|

A well, I haven't had the benefit of our Legal Department®

opinion, but 1 think a serious question has been raised as to
whether the acreage north of the present river is included in
the Navajo Reservation °Y belongs o the fee owners vo the north
of the river who, 1'm sure, are'presently occupying and using
such land. 1 think 2 serious question has been reiced which,
of course, AN not be settled here.
' Q Righte. That's why 1 was trying to get as many differ-
\ ent ideas on this as possible. Do 1 understand that El Paso
Products objects to the location of the well on the Wood Lease?

\ A 1 don*t know that wevdo object to jt., We have not had
sufficient time toO study it and it will have to be studied by our
reservoir people and the recommendation made as to where the
location should be. This may oT may not ve, it may be satis~
factorye 1¢ may be objectionable, 1 do not knowe

MR, MORRIS: Thank Yyoue.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Buell.

BY MR. BUELL:

Mr Hamblin how much acre

i
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ToTERTA R T THR-a are unit THAt both Pan Americam aml now you have |

been talking about?

A At the vpresent time we have an undivided one-half ine

N g  terest in 29.L4 acres. We are presently negotiating with the
- |
- 5 { unleased tract and may or may not acquire the iuterest in ite '
.5
S E l Q Right now you have only an undivided one-half interest
ol ! in and to a little over 29 acres? :
N A Thatts correct.
- & !
Eﬁ Q Actually, Mr. Hamblin, it seems to me the ultimate '
- ég objective of Pan American and El Paso, as we have seen it ex- '
=z
onny
_ &~ pressed here today, the ultimate objective is just about the same?
=~
E: A That is true.
. T =
[ _x Q The only real difference is method?
;‘* 23 A That is correct.
P -
H
§ - gg Q We were recommending the voluntary cooperative method
! P~ among operators and you feel probably that maybe forced pooling
b~ &
! ~
— z, o is better here?
b X2
f ;5 f A Well, we were negotiating to form such a cooperative
L Q8 |
P <  unit and then the next thing we knew Pan American filed the
R — o
‘é'ﬂ g i application to leave us out. The ultimate objective, as you
A0 g
LR < :
” . state, is the same, I believe.
- Q You feel that you are at such a disadvantage under the
i !
- § procedure that we've recommenc.ed here today that you would urge
§ -y —_the Commission to deny that part of our application that dealt ;
o
i :
P
! -
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A We feel that al} the tracts that woylqg come in ad-

e e

h i Q All of the Problems that you mentioned, T believe wvoy,
:% - g f stated develooment costs when You would share in production are
E% _ ég g | not those broblems that are common to anv voluntar, cooperative
EE Ry ; negotiation that you langd people overcome those every day?
i é? : A Yes, but when Q@ unit has beep formed and a well drilled
§§ | and a verson is operating it ang Somebody else has to come into
ég 1t he's under & distinet disadvantage to the operatosr, Ihatts g
§: different Situation than when you say we are all Cooperating
§? | together to form another unit, This is not the case here, ’
gg Q I cantt help but feel that Perhaps your real basic ob- i
gg / jection, you feel thepe way be lack of good faith op the part of /
Eg / Pan American in negotiating with you and Humble, ;
gé ; A No, I dontt think thepre would be any lack of good falth.;
Eg o ! I Just Say we would be at a dlsadvantage in negotiating with Pan i
Q !
S? f - American, I didntt mean or intend to infer that there was any f
< f lack of good faith, if any, {
3
§ Q Do you feel, Mr, Hamblin, that all of ghe working
]

i
| voluntarily negotiate?

M& think that they have,
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; Pan American would be the ClOSESU tO 1t.

Q ‘Well, I tell you right now in Court, not in Court, but

:n this hearing, for the record, that we are certainly willing to

egotiate, and T think our evidence that we presented here today

shows that.

A We are too,.

Q In view of your answer, then, I wonder if you are aware
that the Commission attaches a condition precedent to a forced
pooling hearing and that condition is that operators must firmly
refuse to voluntarily pool their acreage and form a unit.

A I was not aware of that. There is an unleased tract in
there which I think until we know who the ownership is I cantt

say whether they have agreed to join or refused is join. ¥

A W &
aon-t o

1t

[y

even know who the owner is, we can not say whether he has or has
not agreed or anything about him.

Q But you can say with respect to Humble and Pan American
that neither of those companies have firmly refused to voluntarily
negotiate?

A No, I couldn't say that they have.

Q If T am right and the Commission does attach such a
condition to the hearing of a forced pooling case, it would ap-
pear that your application we have been discussing is premature,

is it not?

A That's a legal conclusion which I would not be prepared
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to state. !

Q I thought you were a lawyer, I'm sorry. That's all I

MR. PORTER: Do you think it would be in order to have
a fifteen-minute recess while you get together on this thing?
MR. BUELL: ©Oh, that we could.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Spann.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, SPANN:

Q Did the fact that while you were negotiating with Pan
American, and without any notice to you Pan American files this
application for a non-standard unit involving an area which you
were proposing to pool by agreement, did that indicate to you
that they misht be refusing to further negotiate?

A It was very upsetting to everybody concerned, and it §
appeared to us to indicate at that time that they definitely did
not want us included. 1It's only been within the last couple of
days they have agreed to let us come in. In fact, we met with
them right after the notice came out and asked that we be includ-
ed. Pan American said "Well, we!ll let you know®, and it took

about a week for them to give us an answer, and, as I say, we didn

get it until Tuesday.

Q Do you have any information or ideas ac to why they

‘—_ﬂgu;d_file_such an application if fhey were in good faith in this‘

®

Tt
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CLiimotIne= *A Favm a unit bv agreement? 1
A I can see no good reason why they went ahead without '

' notice to the people who were negotiating with them to form the

unit.. It apoears that it should have been done by voluntary agree%
ment . i
MR. SPANN: Thatt's all. . ;
MR. BUELL: May I interrupt to state this for the recordi
it?s Quite appareht that there has been a breakdown in communica- ﬁ
tions between Pan American and El Paso. They certainly should
have been advised of our plans with regard to this hearing, and f
I'm sincerely sorry that they werent't and apologize to their i
representatives here today. I would also like to state for the
record that our filing of this avplication, which we did, we
filed it for the reasons which we put in the record, that we
have this lease that we feel we must have in all good conscience
protect, should not be construed that we are refusing to negotiate;
That that is not the case, actually, I heard only this morning
that Humble is now agreeable to coming into our unit, so cer-
taiﬁly negotiations have not broken down,communication,yes, and

I*'m humbly sorry.

MR, NUTTER: Thank you. Did you have any further

MR, SPANN: No.

MR, NUTTER: I notice a di n in the acreage

®
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on your Exhitit No. 1 as compared with Pan Americant's Exhibit
No. 4.

A I think another witness, Mr. Leese, would be better
prevared to testify to that than I would,

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Leese is the surveyor who prepared
this plat? |

MR, SPANN: Yes,

MR. NUTTER: It1ll defer questions regarding the acreage
to him, then. Anyone have any further questions of Mr. Hamblin?
He may be excused. |

(Witness excused.)
SPANN: I will call Mr. Leese now.

JAMES P, LEESE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, SPANN:

Q Would you state your name for the record, please? ?
A James P, Leese,

Q What business are you in?

A Co~-owner of the San Juan Engineering Company in Farming-

ton, a surveyor,

Q You are a registered surveyor?

— A I am a registered surveyor.

®
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) How long have you been in that business?

A Almost ten years,

Q Now, handing you El Paso's Exhibit 1, I'1ll ask you if

i §  You orepared that survey or plat. ,
A * ;
' : ‘ A 1 did, yes, sir, :
B g g } Q How did you prepare it, from their maps osr Ificm actual ,
; - ;» | surveys on the ground? :
Ej - Q’S‘J | A We prepared it from actual surveys on the ground. 5
ég N ; . Q I see that this proposed unit that Mr., Hamblin describedé
. 2 : ‘:
Eé — S and which is outlined in green on this‘ exhibit includes certain
W . |
: E . tracts and an aggregate acreage. 1Is that the actual acreage in r
t -- :Qf i the area north éf the San Juan River lying in the Southeast
: ,-f— Quarter of Section 177
- % A Thatts the actual acreage north of the present thread
: § of the San Juan River. The center line of the S;'-m Juan River,
j é“ Q That might be different than the acreage that would be
g g o involved if a location of the river, as taken from an 1882 map wer[e
— 9
- S % used, is that right?
- = z A That is right.
P g
— § Q Did you also survey the area involved south of the
. 2
: - x river in what would be the Northwest of the Southwest Quarter?
. A As outlined in red on that map, we didn®t actually : S
; survey that., What we did out there was to locate the banks of
- ._gm;r_bo:,h_me_hlgh.hanks,_the_lm_banka,_gnd the water

: e
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—ate survey, He's starting the title at the mid point where ke

lines and from that we arrived at a pretty definite location of ]
the center line thread of the river, which was then plotted on
~ |

the map and calculations were made from those plots. %

Q And, using the center line of ihe river as you actually ;
found it out there, how much acreage is involved in the area
south of the river in that quarter, quarter section?

A Aooroximately 9 acres,

MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, I haventt
interrupted prior to now, but it avpears that the only question
this witness is going into are those of title. I think the
Commission has enough problems in their day~-to-day regulation of
the o0il and gas industry without taking on and assuming a new
jurisdiction. If all of the questiors directed to this witness

are going to relate to title,and so far they have, I would like

to object because I dontt feel that it's vertinent or proper for ;
the Examiner to consider.

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Buell, we are interested in the acreage
and this man has surveyed the property and whether the title is
affected or not, we would like to know how many acres are in some
of the tracts.

MR. BUELL: The only way to do that is to assume that a
Court, if it ever comes before a Court, says that the title startg

where Mr. Leese has started it., Only then do you have an accur-

®
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pace 62

You are trying title.
MR. NUTTER: We don't intend to change the boundaries
of the Indian Reservation at this hearing. |

MR. BUELL: That's all his testimony relatecs to.

i
MR, NUTTER: We are interested in knowing how many acres;
t

i

he found in this acreage north of where he found the river. i
MR. BUELL: I would like for the record to show that

Pan American feels that what he found is meaningless since he

started from the wrong stake, i

MR, NUTTER: The record will show that you feel that way

MR, SPANN: For the record, I wanted to have Mr. Leese
explain this exhibit and what it shows and how it was proposed.

MR, BUELL: Could I just have a running objection so I
won't have to interrupt?

MR, NUTTER: Yes, sir. Your objection to them as
relating to the exhibitl

MR. BUELL: Any of his testimony that‘involves a ques~
tion of title.

MR, NUTTER: Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Spann} Mr. Leese, were you personally on the

ground and observed the terrain and the topography--

A Yes.

i 2 ini ould a well be located E

&
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north of the river as it presently

=227 2n Lhl Senbes ol Llie Ruruiwest Quarier ol tne Southwest !
Quarter=-

A Yes, sir.

Q ~= than that »roposed Ly Fan American?

A Yes, sir.

MR, SPANN: I believe that's all T have.

MR. NUTTER: Be more nearly in the center of vhat?

MR. SPANN: Of the quarter, quarter section, located
north of the river, would be more nearly in the center of the
quarter, quarter section than the well which Pan American proposesh

That's all.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Leese?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q Mr. Leese, I want to ask you a couple of questions. In:
i
the tract that is shown on Pan American's exhibit as being one—halk

El Paso Products and one-half unleased, Pan American showed 27.92

acres?
A Yes.
Q You show 29.L4 acres. How do you explain the difference

in the acreage shown in that tract? That's not affected by the

+?
ve

e

s

4

boundary of the river,

A No, sir, T don't believe it is. Probably the reason

®
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Is given here iIn that the 10,50 acre >
? which I actually surveyed, is carried down to the quarter, quarter
section, and the total quarter, quarter is 40 acres and we took

the d:fference in that. That's the way I arrived at thate I

}

didn't survey all of ihese lsnses. I was hired to survey only
Humble's lease and the river throughout the section. Some of the

other figures I have calculated may be a 1ittle rough, dbutr iley

are approximate.

: Q You took the 10.56 acres down to what line?

i
i

i

A Down to the quarter, quarter line 1320 feet south of the

mid pvoint of the sectione
? Q The line that would run right straight across the md®
i in the word flood?

t A Yes, sir.

\ Q Then you subtracted 10.56 from 407
% A Yes.

Q And came up with 20 447
A Yes, sir.
Q And you calculate that there is 117.53 acres within the

green line?

‘ A Yes.

: Q In the Southeast Quarter north of the river? ;

| | i

: A That is correci. i
Q You say in determining where you were running your lines
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veu took the hizh lines and the Tow lines on the north and south
bank and took a mean btetween them?
A For the thread of the river we took a mean of the edge

of the river as it is today, or the day we made the surveye.

spring runoff now.

Q So, actually, the 1ine of the river could change from
' month tc month depending on the flow in the river?

A Yes, sir.

L MR. NUTTER: I pbelieve that's all. Any further ques- \

; tions? Mr. Buell.
MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, in view of our position that
his testimony was wholly improper, Wwe have no questions.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions? Mr. Leese.

‘ may be excused.

E (Witness excused.)
| MR, SPANN: Mr. Lee Ayerse.

{Whereuoon, El Paso's Exhi-
bit Noc. 2 was marked for
identificatian.)

LEE AYERS

called as a witness, naving been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

1

i
%
|
|
|
|
l

Q Was the river running high or low?
A It was running pretty high at that time and wetre having\
i
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Q would you state your name for the record, please: \
A Lee Ayers. \
Q By whom are you employed and in what cavacity? E
1 A I am employed ©F El Pa=o Natural Gas Products as %

L3 o -~ P > - - . .
\ engineer 1n charge ol tutne Reservolr Engineering Section in El Pasoe.

\ Q How long have you been SO employed?

!

i A Four years.

z Q Have you previously testified before this Commission or:

had your qualifications accepted?
A No, sir. '{
! Q Would you give generally your educational background as |

1 an engineer, and experience in the field? \
A 1 was graduated from Texas A. and M. in 1949 with a B.SJ
degree in mechanical and petroleum engineering. I worked four

years for the United States Bureau of Mines in Wichita Falls,

worked two and a half years for Guif in Odessa, worked one and &
% half years for Forrest Oil Corporation in Midland, and four years
for E1 Paso Products.

MR. SPANN: Any questions about the witness's qualifi-

cations?
A MR. NUTTER: No, sir, please proceed.
E Q {By Mr. Spann) Handing you El Paso’s BExhibit 2,1 willﬁ
__ask_gou_ﬂhat_ihaL_shgﬂég____ﬂ_____, ; ,j
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| Kk~ This WOULY wo — ¥t <=k, T corxcbb?
Q Yes, it will be Exhibit 2 and the pages identified A,

. By C and D, if that's all righte.

A Exhibit Zeh 13 8. exhibit entitled »Basic Reservoir

pata for the Cha Cha-Callup Pool, San Juan GCouniy, nC¥ Mexico%.

e T T

1t shows iuS wslumetric formula for calculating the original oil

|
i
in place, with the average porosity as 1Lk.7%. the water saturatioa\

i
as 35.9% and the 0il volume factor, 1.392. 1
b
;
Then, using those data in the equation it shows the calcula-

|

vion for the originel oil in place for one acre foot of Gallup

sand in the Cha Cha Field to be 532.53 barrels per acre foot.

|
!
!
1
|
1

E Then, the estimated ultimate primary recovery is 13.7% of the ori-

. ' \ l
| ginal oil in paa<S, which would amount to 72.9 parrels per acre

foot.

The ultimate primary plus secondary recovery 1is estimated at
\ 38.3% of the original oil in place, or 203.8 barrels peé acre fool.
 Where did you get the percentage factor you used in calculat
ing the ultimate or primary recovery and secondary recovery?
A A1l of the data shown on this exhibit and the recovery
factors were obtained from an engineering sybcommit:ee report tha
1 Mr. Eaton referred O previously. m2 participating companies on

' \
2' the engineeriﬁg report were Pan American, Humble and E1 Paso \
\

!

\ products. Pan American was chairman of the studye

——————;Q—__—Nnn,_zefenring_gg_Exhibit 2.B, would you describe it,

®
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and what 1t shows?! As a méftéf‘of‘TﬁEf;'TT“VUH“WIIIfjﬁgf‘go

ahead, Mr., Ayers, and explain the entire exhibit, we can shorten

this vperhavs,
A Exhibit 2-B is entitlied ihe "Icconcmice of Primary

Reserve for an Average 80-Acre Well, Proposed Northwest Cha Cha-

PHONE CH 3-6691

Gallup Unit, San Juan County, New Mexico.™ Taking the basic data
that was presented on the previous exhibit and applying that to

' an 80-acre spaced well and an average well in the proposed unit

area, this is for the Navajo lease that's been referred to south

of the river as an average thickness of 6.25 feet. That would
ﬁ give a reserve, then, a gross primary reservoir of 38,025 barrels,
Knocking out one-eighth royalty would leave a 33,272 barrel

reserve to the working interest owner. The oil sells for $2.75 in

oGt oo R T

this field, and there's a nickle - .nering charge and 20 cents

per barrel production and ad valorem tax, so the net revenue

would be 82,50, so the valueat $2.50 for the working interest would

be $83,180.00. The operating cost for an average well would be

$8,460.00.

}
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

The average development cost for a well is $60,000, and the

expected oumping equipment cost in the future is $8,500.00.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

| Subtracting these three cost items from the revenue to be generated

- E would leave a net profit to the working interest owner of %6,220.0b
-

| from the oil production. In addition the casinghead gas will

L_sooa_be_snld_in_zha_field_and it will have a value of estimated
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well in the orimary should ultimately be $12,284.00.
The vurvose in showing this exhibit is to show at the end of

primary for an average 80-acre well you do achieve payout, but

you obtain a very small profit considering the size of thz invest-!

ment,

Exhibit 2-C, again, is utilizing the basic data that we have
oresented in the orevious exhibits and applying it specifically
to the Pan American Wood No. 1 Well with the allocation of 46.74
acres as was in their application.

Taking the isopachous map that was included in the engineer-
ing report and estrapolating those pay thickness lines, and in
determining the acre feet of pay that would exist under this
tract, we obtain 234 productive acre feet.

Q Would that be the isopach map that was intfoduced in
evidence by the applicant here?

A No, sir, it was a different isopach mav.

Q Go ahead.

A On Exhibit 2-C we show primary and primary vlus second=-
ary reserves and economics for the Wood No. 1 Well on the small
allocation acreage. Again, the gross reserves are shown for
primary, 17,059'barrels. The primary plus secondary, 47,689

barrels. Xnoddng out the one-eighth royalty net to the working

o 3 °

Interest owner 1or thoE pr

®

!

i
I
1
i
1
i

!
|
!

-
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\ ated DY this well at the end of primary, the working jnterest \

secon ary T wou nicrease

\ value of che ull ~+ %2.50 per varrel, the well would \

!
| the primary, $37,318;revenue including secondarys as0r, 390 The |

lease ooerating costs under primary are estimated atb $8,4603 in-

cluding secondary the operating costs would jncrease, they would
\ ve $27,180. The developmeni cost would pe the same jn either

\ casc, H0. 000.

| The future exnendlture for pumplneg :;"*nment would be

$8500 on the primary, $11,237 oo the secondarys Oof course, under
primary you would not gpend any money for secondary equipment,
put under secondary you would spend $7,900. Subtracting the

three cost itvems from the amount of rTevenue that would be gener-

owner would still suf for a 108° of $39,612 O° the oil. He would
get 3 value of the casinghead gas, $2,720. So, he would ultimateﬂy
\

At the end of \
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primary plus secondary pe would have a profit of $335.00. of

PRI

course, that appears ridiculous ro us vo spend 560,000 o drill a\

e

well and ultimately derive @ profit of $335.00. \
{

Exhibit 2-D, again, 15 applying the reserves and economics

I the Wood No. 1 wWell, but wetve expanded the amount of acreage

that would be allocated to that well toO be the full Southeast

\ Quarter ° £ Section 17, lying porth of the gan Juan Rivere. |
That would be the acreage * that you propose jn your

_,.___Jl,,_.,___.,,,,_

~

~ A

€
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|

;______JL.___Xes,#SLng_,,_,__N_______,“ - ,

e ___,.____,______________________,____
\
A That's correct. At the time this exhibit was prepared
we thought there wWas about 104 acres vc be jncluced in that pro-
posed areds 1 undersiand noY it's slightly more than that, but 1
going again to the isopachous map from the Engineerlng Subcnmmittee.
reoort and extrapclating north from the river the net pay thick~ |
ness line, the productive acre feet that would apoly to this %
quarter section north of the river was determined to be 552 acre
feet.

Applying the same reserve figures and knocking out royalty
and applying the value of the oil av $2.50,under primary, this
larger well would generateé $88,028, and under primary plus
secondary, $2h6;090. Deducting your operating cost, your develop-
ment cost and your pumping equipment cost and secondary recovery
equipment cost, and adding the yalue of the casinghead gas sales,
you would end u® at the end of primary on this well with the
profit of $17,485. With primary plus secondary y-Uu would have 2
profit of $145,275. This is a 1ittle more in line to our way of
thinking as vo the way the economics should appear on the drillin

of wellse. Even this one with only $17,000 profit at the end of \
primary is not what we would consider 2 real strong incentive \

for develooment drillinge

e

Q |Was gxhibit 2 prepared by you or under your supervision?

A 2)

®
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MR, SPARNY T wo ike t0 © <K, Dy © aul;

D in evidence.
MR. NUTTER: We also Laven't received Exhibit No. 1 yet.
MR. SPANN: I will offer that in evidence tuo.
MR. NUTTER: El Paso's Exhibits 1, 2-A through D will
be admitted.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:

Q Mr. Ayers, you recognize that there's one big fallacy
in in the figures that you have presented to the Commission?

A I believe not.

Q Should I take it, then, that you, as a reservoir engineﬁr,

feel that a well drains its proration unit and no further?

A That depends on what the development situation is.
It?s like Mr. Eaton stated, the first well drilled in an area may
drain offsetting acreage, but if the offset obligations are soon
met, then the wells are going to drain the acreage allocated to
them or be controlled by the allowable estimate or their
capacity to produce.

Q Since you don't agree with my use of the word fallacy,
let me put it another way and perhaps vou can agree. You have
assumed in all the work that you presented that a well drains

its proration unit and no further?

A That is correct, because the progress of development 1is

B
3
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1

£ i indicated that such an assumption is correct.

¢ Q No vou think that's the case ir the Cha Cha-Gallup
reservoir at this time?
- i A Certainly do.

You really do? A Yes. j

]
PHONE CH 3.669)

Q

Q You feel that each well is draining its ororatior unit?
A Essentially so. !
Q When you have a portion of the field developed on 80

and a large portion of the field on 160's?

A You are referring to the 160 as that's in the Navajc
Indian tract and that acreage is just about unitized. Pan Ameri-
é can reservoir engineers are not worried about it, and I will
| guarantee that the El1 Paso engineers are not worried absout any
migration.

Q Our engineers are not worried about it, but they will

agree with you to that extent, but they don't agree with you in

o

your position that each well in this field is exactly draining

1.k (.

only its assigned acreage.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

4

A I didntt say exactly, I said essentially.

I3

Q Jo vou agree with Mr, Eaton that in the area of the.

ALRUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

: field we are concerned with here, I'm sure you heard his state-~

- ' ment that in the immediate area on the Navajo Tribal Lease we have

[ P

sufficient productive acreage unassigned such that our density

;'-, : Qf dE!E]:n‘ ment ].n !la! area js n:]_] E] 3 ]] t BQ i I. ;
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acres?

A I haven't checked that and I can't answer it, but I will
, say that in my opinion vou have filed aoplication for more wells
than I feel is needed at this time,

Q I think your actions show that, but, now, do you want
1o g0 back and answer my question?

A I told you earlier that I had not actually taken your
map and detearmincd Lo, wuch acreage that you have assigned., If

you are sveaking only of the first row of wells along the river

I'm rather doubtful. If you are including all of your Navajo
| leases throughout the entire area, thgt's going to be unitized, I
think the statement Mr, =- .
Q  All the Navajo leases, a child could look at the map and
see thgt the density wasn®'t down to one well per acre.
A Thatts correct.
Q But all your economics are based on the assumption that

a well will drain it& assigned acreage and none other.

A The only way to look at economics is to carry it alil

the way through., We are interested in what kind of revenue the
well is going to generate when it's ready for plugging.
Q With that being your objective and your goal, Mr.

Ayers, I frankly can't understand your opinion that it will drain

only its proration unit when, as an engineer, you know it will

drain a greater arcz.
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\ entirely right.

A if the © set ovligal ons are no

! MR. SPANN: This is purely an argumentative line.

: | MR. BUELL: 1 dont't want vo arguee Let me Just with-
- S
s \\ draw the question. 1\
z s
.« © i
= < MR. NUTTER: Very good. !
= \
= MR. BUELL: Just withdraw ive i
()
E MR. NUTTER?® Do you have any further questions? Does
a4 .
cc% ‘ anyone have any questions of Mre. Ayers? !
‘ i
rE'« | BL MR. NUTTER: g
= | Q Mr. Ayers, in determining the reserves for the 46,76 acrps
~ .
- . on the Wood Nos 2 Well, what amount of Pay dig you use? [
5 | |
' A 234, jtts the top figure. l
% Q What was the thickness there?
o—
F.é A The average thickness would be five feet.
' i
E | q Five feet?
=
§ o ".[‘ A Approximately.
g !
x
E E 1 MR. NUTTER: Any furtheT questions of Mre. hAyers?
3
Q ™ |‘ .
; | He may be excused.
3 |
g |
2 (Witness excused.)
<

MR, SPANN: That's all we havee.

MR. NOTTER: You have nothing further, Mre. Spann?

L \ MR. SPANN: Nothing furthers \

e ‘ MR, NUTTER: Does anyone h2ve anything further they E]

i ®
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~ application of El Paso that was filed today is heard, and that,

__That they haventt met a condition that the Commission, to my

wish to offer in Case 22977 Wetll take the case under advisement.
MR. BUELL: I have a closing statement, Mr. Examiner.
I thought you were asking for the testimony.

MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.

MR, BUELL: Would you like to go first? Since we were |
the avolicants I think we have a right to close last,

MR. SPANN: I'm not sure he's correct on that. I will
state for the record that we would like to renew our request in
view of the evidence developed here, and especially because of
Mr. Buell's present vosition, that apparently, and El Paso's also,

that apparently with some time this matter can be negotiated, 1

would like to urge that nothing be done in this case until the

again, I would like to request that after that havopens that the
cases be consolidated, insofar as final determination is concerned
and that a final order be entered, whatever order is avpropriate
which applies to both cases.

MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, I would like to
urge that the Commission act on both phases of our request, both
on the Frank Wood Unit and the Navajo Tribal G No., 8 Unit. I feel
that the record made not only by Pan American but by admissions
and testimony in evidence on the part of El Paso clearly show that

their application for forced pooling is completely premature.

»
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knowledge without fail, insists on in any forced pooling case.

1 have never been invelved in a forced vpooling, nor have I
sat through one where if the applicant did not affirmatively show
that all efforts for voluntary forming of the unit had been ex-
hausted that question was asked by the Commission. To my

knowledge this Commission has never approved a force-pcol unit

where the applicant had not exhausted all reasonable mzans of

voluntarily forming the unit.
The forced pooling statute, it's a harsh remedy, and it shoul%
only be used when nothing else can be used. For that reason, and '
in %iew of the state of the record here that there have not been
firm refusals from all the working interest owners, I urge the
Commission to act on both phases of our requesﬁ. I know weftre

here now in June, we're looking at a lease expiration date of

Gctober. It looks 1ike a long period of time, but I'm sure the

Examiner and the Commission is familiar with the fact that trouble

can develop and it does take time, and we do want to orotect that
lease, and we sincerely feel that the avenue we're taking, the
approach we are using, the method we are using is the right ap-
proach, and we feel that the same result can be achieved volun-
tarily as can be achieved through the harsh remedy of forced
pooling if it was applicable, of course, which we contend it

isntt, the objectives are the same, 108 or 104 acre unit.

__We feel that ours is the best way. I would, therefore, urge

®

e L il



E, Inc.

a ]
Pl

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI(

PHONE CH 3-6691

NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE,

PAGE 78

that the Commission act on both phases ol our request, and cer-
tainly I feel that the Commissiorn should act, and I hope atfirma-
tively, on our request for Navajo Tribal G No. 8, even though the
Commission, and in view of the record, I don't see how they could,
but even if they do decide not to act on that portion of our
request that deait with the Fraank Wood Unit,

MR, NUTTER: Any further statements? We will take this

. case under advisement and call Case 2298,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
¢ SS
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY. Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this 13th day of June, 1961.

»42:;h4‘~n~—iah7

Notary Public-Court Reporter

My commission expires:

I el
June 19, 1963. .t the foregoing Im

sy certify th

1 do herebdy cert - dings Iin
-1 . - ihe procee

. a complete re"'ord.Of Case Yo. A% 7

Tasring
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JEFF D.ATWDOO (1883-1960)
ROSS L .MALOME
ATW O O D & M A LO N E CHARLES F. MALONE
E. X1 MEWMAN
LAWYERS RUSEELL O. MANN
S . PAUL A.COOTER
. . ROW F. TURNER

TELEPHONE Main 2-8221
ROSWELL PETROLEUM BURDING
ROSWELL .NEW MEXICO

June 2. 1961

Frp——"

Uil LOnSEr valloil GUILILILS 510
Post Office Box 871
i Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 2297 before the Oil Conservation
Commission of the State of New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We are local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corporation ;
and as such wish to enter our appearance in the captioned case.

Pan American will also be represented by Guy Buell, a member

of the Texas Bar, and a Company employee. Tihe actual presen-

tation for Fan American will be made by Mr. Buell.

Very truly yours,

ATWOOD & MALONE

By:

EKN:ps

cc: Mr., Guy Buell
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY, JUNE 7, 1961

9 A.M,, - CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S, Nutter, examiner, or
Flvis A. Utz, as alternate cxaminer:

e sy s T
T i

-

x\ CASE 2297: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for two
non~-standard oil proration units snd two unorthodox oil well
locations, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a 46,74-acre

. - non-standard oil proration unit in the Cha Cha-Gallup 0Oil

\ Pool consisting of the E/2 NE/4 SE/4 of Section 17, Township

29 North, Range 14 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, plus
20.73 acres in Lot 8 of said Section 17 and 6.01 acres lying
North of the mid-channel of the San Juan River and along the
South boundary of that portion of said Let 8 included in the
unit, Said unit is 1o be dedicated to the Frank L. Wood Well

" No. 1 at an unorthodox location 990 feet from the South line’

and 660 feet from the East line of said Section 17.
Applicant further seeks the estasblishment of a 57.31l-acre
non-standard oil proration unit in said pool consisting of
Lots 3, 4 and 5 of said Section 17 plus the S/2 of that
portion of the San Juan River channel lying in the W/2%t
said Section 17 and along the North boundary of Lots 3, 4
and 5. Said unit is to be dedicated to the Navajo Tribal

; ' "G" Well No. 8 at an unorthodox location 1415 feet from the

\\-~mm South line and 335 feet from the West line of said Section 1%:

CASE 2298: Application of Chambérs & Kennedy for a gas-oil dual com-

S pletion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the dual completion
of its Monument State Well No. 1, located in Unit J, Section
34, Township 19 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of gas from the
Eumont Gas Pool and the production of o0il from the Eunice-
Monument Pool through the 5%-inch by 2%-inch casing-tubing
annulus and through 2%-inch tubing respectively.

CASE 2299: Application of Newmont Oi] Company for an amendment of Orders
‘ "Nos. R-1110 and R-1110-A, £:ddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-siylecd cza2s:. seeks an amendment of Orders Nos,

R-1110 and R-1110-A, which authorized a piiot watsrflead

PR s
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CASE 2300:

CASE 2301:

CASE 2302:

project in the Square Lake Pool Eddy County, New Mexxco, to

lands in Sections 27, 28, 32, 33, and 34, all in Townshlp

16 South, Range 31 East' Eddy County, New Mexico, and to
further define the horizontal limits of said project,.
Applicant also seeks the establishment of special rules
governing the expansion of said waterflood and providing for
capnnw ty allawahles therein,

Application of Southwest Production Company for a non-stand-
ard gas proration unit, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sveas vhic cstzeblichmant
of a 321-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the Basin-
Dakota Gas Pool consisting of the NE/4 NE/4 of Section 27

and all of the E/2 of Section 22, Township 30 North, Range

12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, excepting from the E/2
of said Section 22 a2 13-acre and a 26-acre tract owned by
Dwight L. Millett, Gladys L. Millett, Julian Coffey and Pan
American Petroleum Corporation. In the alternative, applicant
seeks the establishment of a Z8i-acre nun-standard gas pro-
raiion unit in said pool consisting of all of the E/2 of

said Section 22 excepting therefrom the aforesaid 13-acre

and 26-acre tracts,

Application of the Murphy Corporation for approval oi ihe
Northwest Caprock Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Northwest Caprock Unit Agreement, which unit embraces approxi-
mately 1525 acres of State land in Townships 11 and 12 South,
Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicatior of Atlantic Refining Company for an oil-oil-o0il

triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple
completion of its Carlson Federal "A"™ Well No. 1, located in
Unit I, Section 23, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the pro-
duction of o0il from the Paddock formation adjacent to the
Justis-Paddock Pool, the production of o0il from the Justis-
Blinebry Pool and the production of oil from the Justis
Tubb-Drinkard Pool, through parallel strings of 2-inch tubing.

Application of Redfern & Herd, Inc. for an unorthodox gas
well location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Appiicanti, in
the above-styled cause, seeks permission to locate its



CASE 2986

CASE 2287:

Airport Well No. 1 at an unorthodox gas well location in the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool at a point 200 feet from the North
line and 500 feet from the East line of Section 8, Township
29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CONTINUED CASES

Apntication of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for an exception to
Rule 309 (a), San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the
Totah-Gallup Pool production from the following-described
leases, all in Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

Federal Lease No. SF 079065 in Sections 19, 20 and 29,

State Lease B-11017-23 comprising in pertinent part the
SW/a NW/4 of Section 20.

State Lease B-11017-21 comprising in pertinent part the
NW/4 NW/4 of Sectiion 20.
Smith-Eaton Lease comprising in pertinent part the NE/4
SE/4, SE/4 NE/4 and inke £/2 NW/4 of Section 20.
Applicant proposes to commingle said production in a common
tank battery located on the SW/4 of said Section 20 after
separately metering the production from the State and fee
leases only.

Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for an exception to
Rule 309 (a), San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the
Totah-Gallup Pool production from five separate fee leases,

all located in Section 18, Township 29 North, Range 13 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico.
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SURVEY INFORMATION WITHIN THE NAVAJO INDIAN RESERVATION

- The following is reproduced for your information from a study
previously made of the matter in response to a former inquiry: -

This office can furnish accurate information for only that portion
of the Reservation in New Mexico. Information regarding the Arizona surveys
may be obtalinzd by addressing the Office Cadastral Engineer for Arizonsa,
Arizona State 0ffice, Main Post Office Bullding, Phoenix.

There is enclosed a diagram which shows the extent of surveys made
witnin the Navajo Heservation which are rererred to the New MeXiCO Frincipai
Meridian, New Mexico, and which are now the only official surveys within that
area, since surveys under the Navajo Meridian were cancelled.

‘The lines surveyed within Townships 17 through 20 North, (including
the portion of the Fifth Standard Parallel North), were by A. Parker Wammer,
Cadastral Engineer, in 1931. Costs of survey were paid from the appropriation,
"Surveying and Allotting Indian Reservations, 1932". There are 20 plats show-

ing these surveys.

The Sixth Standard Parallel North and boundaries of Ts. 25, 26, 27
agpd 28’ N., R. 19 4. (exclusive of Seventh Standard Parallel North), were

' rsurveyed by Harold R. Vogel and Jack C. Means, Cadastral Engineers, in 1955.

The field work is completed. Field notes and plats have not been received
for filing. Costs of survey were paild from a contribution advanced by the .
Humble, Tide Water, Stanolind, Continental-Gulf, and Murphy-Texas Pacific 01l
Companies.

The Seventh Standard Parallel North, as far west as the Treaty East
Boundary of the Leservation, was surveyed by Deputy Surveyor FPitch in 1877.
Ts. 29 N., Rs. 1% 2nd 15 W., and R. 16 W., east of the Treaty East Boundary,
were surveyed by deputy surveyors in 1881 and 1882. The Reservation was later
exterded by Execuiive Order (survey of boundaries originally by John G. Evans

"in 1884), and the east boundary found to pass through T. 29 ¥., R. 14 W., about

one mile west of 1ts east boundary to the San Juan River, which then forms
the boundary to 1ts intersection with the Treaty East Boundary. Information
in recent years is that the original marks of the 1877, 1881 and 1882 surveys
are deteriorated, but that a reasonable percentage can be identified.

. Boundaries and subdivision shown for T. 29 N., R. 16 W., lying west
of the Treaty East Boundary, and Ts. 29 and 30 N., Rs. 17 and 18 W., were
surveyed by Clayton R. Burt in 1913 under an appropriation for surveying
Indian Reservations. During this survey he also restored the Treaty East
Boundary from the Seventh Standard to the Colorado-New Mexico Boundary.

The boundaries of Ts. 29 and 30 N., Rs. 19, 20, and 21 W.,
(not previously mentioned, and excluding the Arizona-New Mexico Boundary),
and of Ts. 31 and 32 N., R. 21 W., (again excluding the Arizona-New Mexico,
and the Colorado-New Mexico Boundaries,, were surveyed by Hugh B. Craurord
Cadastral Engineer, in 1951. Costs of survey were paid from funds advanced
by the Office of Indian Affairs.
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The Colorado-New Mexico Boundary has been resurveyed by Arthur D.
Kidder, Commissioner, for the United States Supreme Court. Pield notes or
plats of this survey are not available here, but the plat of T. 32 N., R. 21 W.,
does reflect the survey information for its north boundary. The Arizona-
New Mexico boundary has been resurveyed from its north end to slightly below
the Seventh Standard Parallel North. This restoration was made in connection
with Arizona surveys, but the information is showm ¢n the New Rexico piais,
Ts. 29 to 32 N., R. 21 W.

The boundaries of the Navajo Treaty Reservation, and some town-
ship surveys referred to its east boundary as a meridian, and to its south
boundary as a base, were surveyed by E. N. Darling in 1869 and 1870. Cor-
SiSpvamcuve in Ue illes Snows that these surveys recelved consideration in
1931, in conferences with employees and officlals of the Bureau of Indian
Affairs, the General Land Office, and members of the Navajo Tribdal Council.
The result of these conferences disclosed that no disposals had been made of
land under the Darling Surveys, and that the physical evidence of the surveys
was almost entirely gone. Accordingly, on May 12, 1931, Commissioner Rhoads,
of Indlan Affairs, advised Conmissioner Mocre, of the General lLand Office, of
the desirability of abandoning these surveys. The intent at that time was to
complete surveys within the Reservation by a continuing program, referring
those in New Mexico to the New Mexico Principal Meridian, and those in Arizona
to the Gila and Salt River Meridian. Upon further study, the Commissioner of
the General lLand Office cancelled those surveys referred to the Navajo Base
and Meridian on June 17, 1936 (in New Mexico, only).

There are at present 42 plats in our file which show current
information on townships within the reservation, and for its south boundary.
In addition, there are 5 additional plats for the 1881-1882 surveys in
T. 29 N., vhich have been superseded or for which information is available
on those in the 42 mentioned. Completing information of the resurvey of
the east boundary of the reservation requires an additional 8 sheets of plats
of townships in R. 13 W., outside the reservation. An approved plan of survey
for the area lylng between the Sixth and Seventh Standard Parallels 18 on
file. Photostats of thess are available at ‘$1.00 per sheet, remittance to be
made payable to the Bureau of Land Management

- Surveys within the Reservation can not be made under the current
appropriation avallable to the Bureau of Land Management. They can be made
from funds advanced by the Office of Indian Affairs, or from contributions
by individuals or companies, upon proper arrangements with the Area Admin-
istrator, Bireau of Land Management, Denver Federal Center, Denver, Colorado.
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BL PASO NATURAL GAS RODUCTS

wmmurmmm-awm
COUNTY,

wmmm-mgg-gmp-wmu.;
Ofl Vol. Facter
Where; Porosity « .78 v
Waser daz. - O0R Vv
Oll Vol. Factor = 1.892




BL PAIO ' NATURSL GAS PRODUCTS

BCONOMICS OF PRIMARY RESERVE FOR AN AVERAGE $U-ACRRE WBL.1,
m SoATIdond o o ‘!:.“—-‘ - &L—-‘.? m.
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

COress Oll Resesve = 72,9 bhl/ac-&x x 80 acres x 6. 32 Sost

Guenss Ol Resezve = 38,023 o *f
- o el c‘? :
Nk W.I Ol Resorve = 38, 27ad _— 27 = F70 P
‘_//./é
md'.l. wﬁ”»m - m.m j;(«,é‘ (& ff’c-«& -
Lass Oparstiag Cost * - $ 5,40 7
Lass Well Develepment Cost - $ 60,000

Less Pumping Bquipment Cost =  § 8,500
PrefitsoW.1. OwasrcaOl = § 6,230

Vales of Casiaghoad Gas - $ 6,068 |
Toml Proii - $12.384

¢ $130 paxr well por month x 56. 4 months

R '&Mj_

T

o
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RCONROMICS OF PAN AMERICAN - WOOD # 1 WRLL .
WITH AN ALLOCATION OF 46.7¢ ACRZS

PRIMARY PLUS
PRIMARY ~SECOMDARY

Produstive ssxe-fost - s

Guess ofl resexve, bt 17,09 47,609

Net W. 1. Oil vesexve, bl 14,937 41,758

vio w1 amatse $37.318 $104.50

Less spenuting costs $ 5,40} $ 27,100

Lawe well dovelepmait oot $60,000 $ ﬂ.ﬂ{

Less pumping oguipment § 3,000 $ 1,397

Lesc seosndary equipment - B 4o

Prafit oo W. L. swner en ofl $~09, 042 - L7

Tetul pretht $-36,922 ¢ 38

* Primary = $150 par well momh x 56.4 mouthe
Secsndery = Primary pine $360 per well month X 62. 4 months
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EL PASO RATURA! aae MSTUCTS

RCOMOMICS OF PAN AMERICAN - WOOD # 1 WALL
WITH AN ALLOCATION OF ALL OF THR SOUTHRAST QUARTER OF
SECTION 17 NORTH OF THE RIVER (Approuimately 196 Aeres) .

Preductive ssre-fost
Grens off yeverve, Wl
Net W. 1. ol yessrve, hbl
Valme of W. 1. oil § $2.%

Lesu operating costs

L=25 wall dovolepment cest
Lass pemping equipment
Loss sscondary eguipment
Prfit te . L. owner en ofl

value of casingheed gas
Total peefit

582
%, 340
i3

a

$8s. 028 o

$ s,
$66, 950
$ 8,300

$1L068
$ 6417
$17, 489

v

PREMARY PLUS
SECoNNL B Y

583 -
112, 698
9%, 434
$ 346,
$ ¥,
$ @,
$ 11
$ 7
$199,778
$ 592
$165, 278y



